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  香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處  
  Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
  The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region  

   

註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類  

  

商標註冊處處長根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 59／60 條，爲對下列註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類，

作出修訂的建議。  

 

根據《商標規則》第 61 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布日期後的三個月內，採用表格第 T6 

號提交反對建議的通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲 2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 7 月 4 日。)

反對通知須載有提出反對理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，反對人會如何受有關修訂影響，以及反對人為何認

為作出該等修訂會違反《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 58(5)條。 

 

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交反對通知的時限不得延展。  

RECLASSIFICATION OF SPECIFICATION OF  
GOODS OR SERVICES OF REGISTERED TRADE MARKS  

  
The Registrar of Trade Marks has made proposals for amendment under rule 59/60 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) for reclassification of the specification in 
respect of the following registration(s).   
  
Under rule 61 of the Trade Marks Rules, any person claiming to be affected by the proposed 
amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, file a notice of 
opposition to the proposals on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date is 4 April 
2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.) The notice of opposition shall 
include a statement of the grounds of opposition, which statement shall, in particular, 
explain how the opponent would be affected by the amendments if they were made and why 
in the opponent’s opinion the amendments would be contrary to section 58(5) of the Trade 
Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).   
  
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time cannot 
be allowed for filing the notice of opposition.  

  
  
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

300428887 
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[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

JOOP! GMBH 
HARVESTEHUDER WEG 22, 
20149 HAMBURG, 
GERMANY. 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

MAYER BROWN 
16TH-19TH FLOORS, PRINCE'S BUILDING, 
10 CHATER ROAD, CENTRAL, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

16,18,21,27 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

9, 14, 16, 18, 20, 21, 24, 27 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 16 
document files (stationery); albums; 
announcement cards (stationery); cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites); paintings 
(picture) framed or unframed; paper sheets 
(stationery); pencils: pencil sharpeners; 
pencil sharpening machines; pads (stationery); 
paperweights; letter trays; writing paper; 
pamphlets; books; bookends; office requisites, 
except furniture; printed matter; penholders; 
fountain pens; greeting cards; envelopes 
(stationery); folders for papers; passport 
holders; hat boxes of cardboard; calendars, 
coasters of paper, charts; cardboard; 
lithographic works of art; bookmarkers; office 
perforators; punches (office requisites); 
magazines (periodicals); paper knives (cutters) 
(office requisites); scrapers (erasers) for 
offices; pencil leads; pencil lead holders; 
note books; wrapping paper, stationery, face 
towels of paper, towels of paper, table napkins 
of paper, handkerchiefs of paper; conical paper 
bags; blinds of paper; photographs; photo-
engravings; paintbrushes; posters; portraits; 
postcards; prospectuses; rubber erasers; 
rosaries; boxes of cardboard or paper; 
signboards of paper or cardboard; patterns for 
dressmaking; pen cases; inkstands; writing 
instruments; writing or drawing books; writing 
cases (stationery); writing material; place 
mats of paper; table cloths of paper; table 
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linen of paper; table mats of paper; cardboard 
articles; drawing materials; drawing pads; 
drawing boards; drawing sets; drawing 
instruments; graphic prints; periodicals; 
newspapers; cigar bands. 
 
Class 18 
attache cases, backpacks, bags for campers, 
bags (envelopes, pouches) of leather, for 
packaging; beach bags, boxes of leather or 
leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
briefcases, canes, card cases (notecases), 
cases (of leather or leather board), casings 
(of leather, for springs), chain mesh purses 
(not of precious metal), fur-skins, leather 
trimmings for furniture, game bags (hunting 
accessory), garment bags for travel, handbags, 
haversacks, key cases (leather-ware), kid, net 
bags for shopping, parasols, pocket wallets, 
purses, school satchels, shopping bags, 
suitcases, tool bags of leather (empty), 
travelling bags, travelling trunks, umbrella 
covers, umbrellas, valises, vanity cases (not 
fitted), wheeled shopping bags. 
 
Class 21 
basket, for domestic use, not of precious 
metal; beaters, non-electric; heat insulated 
containers for beverages; blenders, non-
electric, for household purposes; boot jacks; 
bottle gourds; bottle openers; bottles; 
refrigerating bottles; bowls (basins); glass 
bowls; boxes of glass; brush goods; dishwashing 
brushes; brushes for cleaning tanks and 
containers; buckets; busts of china, terra-
cotta or glass; butter dishes; butter-dish 
covers; buttonhooks; cake molds; candela-bra 
(candlesticks), not of precious metal; candle 
extinguishers, not of precious metal; 
candlesticks, not of precious metal; carboys; 
cauldrons; ceramics for household purposes; 
cheese-dish covers; China ornaments; 
chopsticks; rags (cloth) for cleaning; cleaning 
instruments (hand-operated); clothes racks (for 
drying); clothes-pegs; clothes-pins; coasters, 
not of paper and other than table linen; 
cocktail stirrers; coffee filters, non-
electric; coffee grinders, hand-operated; 
coffee services, not of precious metal; 
coffeepots, non-electric, not of precious 
metal; comb cases; combs; cookery molds; cookie 
(biscuit) cutters; cookie jars; cooking pot 
sets; cooking pots; cooking utensils, non-
electric; portable coolers; food cooling 
devices containing heat exchange fluids, for 
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household purposes; corkscrews; cosmetic 
utensils; covers for dishes; crockery; cruet 
stands for oil and vinegar, not of precious 
metal; cruets, not of precious metal; crumb 
trays; crystal (glassware); cups of paper or 
plastic; cups, not of precious metal; cutting 
boards for the kitchen; decanters; demijohns; 
dishes, not of precious metal; door-handles of 
porcelain; drinking glasses; drinking vessels; 
earthenware: egg cups, not of precious metal; 
egg timers (sandglasses); enamelled glass; 
epergnes, not of precious metal; flasks, not of 
precious metal; flower-pot covers, not of 
paper; fruit cups; fruit presses, non-electric, 
for household purposes; glass (receptacles); 
painted glassware; gloves for household 
purposes; graters (household utensils); grill 
supports; grills (cooking utensils); holders 
for flowers and plants (flower arranging); hot 
pots (not electrically heated); ice buckets; 
ice cube molds; ice pails; isothermic bags; 
glass jars (carboys); jugs, not of precious 
metal; kettles, non-electric; kitchen 
containers, not of precious metal; kitchen 
utensils, not of precious metal; knife rest for 
the table; knobs of porcelain; lazy susans; 
liqueur sets; lunch boxes; mills for domestic 
purposes, hand-operated; mixers, manual 
(cocktail shakers); mixing spoons (kitchen 
utensils); mosaics of glass, not for building; 
napkin holders, not of precious metal; napkin 
rings, not of precious metal; noodle machines 
(hand-operated); paper plates; pastry cutters; 
pepper mills, hand-operated; pepper pots, not 
of precious metal; perfume sprayers; fitted 
picnic baskets (including dishes); pie servers; 
piggy banks, not of metal; pitchers, not of 
precious metal; porcelain ware; pot lids; pots; 
pots, not of precious metal; powder compacts, 
not of precious metal; power puffs; trouser 
presses; pressure cookers (autoclaves), non-
electric; rolling pines (domestic); salad 
bowls, not of precious metal; salt cellars, not 
of precious metal; salt shakers, not of 
precious metal; saucers not of precious metal; 
scoops (table-ware); services (tableware), not 
of precious metal; shakers; shaving brushes; 
shirt stretchers; shoe brushes; shoe trees 
(stretchers); signboards of porcelain or glass; 
siphons for carbonated water; smoke absorbers 
for household purposes; soap boxes; soup bowls, 
not of precious metal; spatulas (kitchen 
utensils); spice sets; sponge holders; sponges 
for household purposes; basting spoons, for 
kitchen use; statues of porcelain, terracotta 
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or glass; statuettes of porcelain, terracotta 
or glass; strainers for household purposes; 
strainers, not of precious metal; stretchers 
for clothing; sugar bowls, not of precious 
metal; table plates, not of precious metal; 
tableware (other than knives, forks and spoons) 
not of precious metal; tart scoops; tea balls, 
not of precious metal; tea caddies, not of 
precious metal; tea services, not of precious 
metal; tea-pots, not of precious metal; 
thermally insulated containers for food; tie 
presses; toilet brushes; toilet paper holders; 
toilet sponges; toilet utensils; tooth-brushes; 
toothbrushes, electric; trays for domestic 
purposes, not of precious metal; trivets (table 
utensils); trouser stretchers; utensils for 
household purposes, not of precious metal; 
fitted vanity cases; vases, not of precious 
metal; vegetable dishes; vessels of metal for 
making ices and iced drinks; waffle irons, non-
electric; watering cans; wax-polishing 
appliances, not-electric, for shoes; whisks, 
non-electric, for household purposes; works of 
art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass. 
 
Class 27 
artificial turf; bath mats; carpet underlay; 
carpets; floor coverings; insulating floor 
coverings; door mats; gymnasium mats; gymnastic 
mats; linoleum; mats; non-slip mats; reed mats; 
rugs; tapestry (wall hangings), not of textile; 
vinyl floor coverings; wall hangings, not of 
textile; wallpaper.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 9 
egg timers (sandglasses). 
 
Class 14 
rosaries. 
 
Class 16 
document files (stationery); albums; 
announcement cards (stationery); cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites); paintings 
(picture) framed or unframed; paper sheets 
(stationery); pencils: pencil sharpeners; 
pencil sharpening machines; pads (stationery); 
paperweights; letter trays; writing paper; 
pamphlets; books; bookends; office requisites, 
except furniture; printed matter; penholders; 
fountain pens; greeting cards; envelopes 
(stationery); folders for papers; passport 
holders; hat boxes of cardboard; calendars, 
coasters of paper, charts; cardboard; 
lithographic works of art; bookmarkers; office 
perforators; punches (office requisites); 
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magazines (periodicals); paper knives (cutters) 
(office requisites); scrapers (erasers) for 
offices; pencil leads; pencil lead holders; 
note books; wrapping paper, stationery, face 
towels of paper, towels of paper, table napkins 
of paper, handkerchiefs of paper; conical paper 
bags; blinds of paper; photographs; photo-
engravings; paintbrushes; posters; portraits; 
postcards; prospectuses; rubber erasers; boxes 
of cardboard or paper; signboards of paper or 
cardboard; patterns for dressmaking; pen cases; 
inkstands; writing instruments; writing or 
drawing books; writing cases (stationery); 
writing material; place mats of paper; table 
cloths of paper; table linen of paper; table 
mats of paper; cardboard articles; drawing 
materials; drawing pads; drawing boards; 
drawing sets; drawing instruments; graphic 
prints; periodicals; newspapers; cigar bands. 
 
Class 18 
attache cases, backpacks, bags for campers, 
bags (envelopes, pouches) of leather, for 
packaging; beach bags, boxes of leather or 
leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
briefcases, canes, card cases (notecases), 
cases (of leather or leather board), casings 
(of leather, for springs), chain mesh purses 
(not of precious metal), fur-skins, leather 
trimmings for furniture, game bags (hunting 
accessory), garment bags for travel, handbags, 
haversacks, key cases (leather-ware), kid, net 
bags for shopping, parasols, pocket wallets, 
purses, school satchels, shopping bags, 
suitcases, tool bags of leather (empty), 
travelling bags, travelling trunks, umbrella 
covers, umbrellas, valises, vanity cases (not 
fitted), wheeled shopping bags. 
 
Class 20 
knobs of porcelain. 
 
Class 21 
basket, for domestic use, not of precious 
metal; beaters, non-electric; heat insulated 
containers for beverages; blenders, non-
electric, for household purposes; boot jacks; 
bottle gourds; bottle openers; bottles; 
refrigerating bottles; bowls (basins); glass 
bowls; boxes of glass; brush goods; dishwashing 
brushes; brushes for cleaning tanks and 
containers; buckets; busts of china, terra-
cotta or glass; butter dishes; butter-dish 
covers; buttonhooks; cake molds; candela-bra 
(candlesticks), not of precious metal; candle 
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extinguishers, not of precious metal; 
candlesticks, not of precious metal; carboys; 
cauldrons; ceramics for household purposes; 
cheese-dish covers; China ornaments; 
chopsticks; rags (cloth) for cleaning; cleaning 
instruments (hand-operated); clothes racks (for 
drying); clothes-pegs; clothes-pins; coasters, 
not of paper and other than table linen; 
cocktail stirrers; coffee filters, non-
electric; coffee grinders, hand-operated; 
coffee services, not of precious metal; 
coffeepots, non-electric, not of precious 
metal; comb cases; combs; cookery molds; cookie 
(biscuit) cutters; cookie jars; cooking pot 
sets; cooking pots; cooking utensils, non-
electric; portable coolers; food cooling 
devices containing heat exchange fluids, for 
household purposes; corkscrews; cosmetic 
utensils; covers for dishes; crockery; cruet 
stands for oil and vinegar, not of precious 
metal; cruets, not of precious metal; crumb 
trays; crystal (glassware); cups of paper or 
plastic; cups, not of precious metal; cutting 
boards for the kitchen; decanters; demijohns; 
dishes, not of precious metal; door-handles of 
porcelain; drinking glasses; drinking vessels; 
earthenware: egg cups, not of precious metal; 
enamelled glass; epergnes, not of precious 
metal; flasks, not of precious metal; flower-
pot covers, not of paper; fruit cups; fruit 
presses, non-electric, for household purposes; 
glass (receptacles); painted glassware; gloves 
for household purposes; graters (household 
utensils); grill supports; grills (cooking 
utensils); holders for flowers and plants 
(flower arranging); hot pots (not electrically 
heated); ice buckets; ice cube molds; ice 
pails; isothermic bags; glass jars (carboys); 
jugs, not of precious metal; kettles, non-
electric; kitchen containers, not of precious 
metal; kitchen utensils, not of precious metal; 
knife rest for the table; lazy susans; liqueur 
sets; lunch boxes; mills for domestic purposes, 
hand-operated; mixers, manual (cocktail 
shakers); mixing spoons (kitchen utensils); 
mosaics of glass, not for building; napkin 
holders, not of precious metal; napkin rings, 
not of precious metal; noodle machines (hand-
operated); paper plates; pastry cutters; pepper 
mills, hand-operated; pepper pots, not of 
precious metal; perfume sprayers; fitted picnic 
baskets (including dishes); pie servers; piggy 
banks, not of metal; pitchers, not of precious 
metal; porcelain ware; pot lids; pots; pots, 
not of precious metal; powder compacts, not of 
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precious metal; powder puffs; trouser presses; 
pressure cookers (autoclaves), non-electric; 
rolling pins (domestic); salad bowls, not of 
precious metal; salt cellars, not of precious 
metal; salt shakers, not of precious metal; 
saucers not of precious metal; scoops (table-
ware); services (tableware), not of precious 
metal; shakers; shaving brushes; shirt 
stretchers; shoe brushes; shoe trees 
(stretchers); signboards of porcelain or glass; 
siphons for carbonated water; smoke absorbers 
for household purposes; soap boxes; soup bowls, 
not of precious metal; spatulas (kitchen 
utensils); spice sets; sponge holders; sponges 
for household purposes; basting spoons, for 
kitchen use; statues of porcelain, terracotta 
or glass; statuettes of porcelain, terracotta 
or glass; strainers for household purposes; 
strainers, not of precious metal; stretchers 
for clothing; sugar bowls, not of precious 
metal; table plates, not of precious metal; 
tableware (other than knives, forks and spoons) 
not of precious metal; tart scoops; tea balls, 
not of precious metal; tea caddies, not of 
precious metal; tea services, not of precious 
metal; tea-pots, not of precious metal; 
thermally insulated containers for food; tie 
presses; toilet brushes; toilet paper holders; 
toilet sponges; toilet utensils; tooth-brushes; 
toothbrushes, electric; trays for domestic 
purposes, not of precious metal; trivets (table 
utensils); trouser stretchers; utensils for 
household purposes, not of precious metal; 
fitted vanity cases; vases, not of precious 
metal; vegetable dishes; vessels of metal for 
making ices and iced drinks; waffle irons, non-
electric; watering cans; wax-polishing 
appliances, not-electric, for shoes; whisks, 
non-electric, for household purposes; works of 
art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass. 
 
Class 24 
tapestry (wall hangings), not of textile. 
 
Class 27 
artificial turf; bath mats; carpet underlay; 
carpets; floor coverings; insulating floor 
coverings; door mats; gymnasium mats; gymnastic 
mats; linoleum; mats; non-slip mats; reed mats; 
rugs; vinyl floor coverings; wall hangings, not 
of textile; wallpaper.  

   

 
     

  



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/37                公布日期 Publication Date: 01-04-2022  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

9/51   
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

2003B02495AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:   

 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Sony Interactive Entertainment Inc. 
1-7-1 Konan Minato-ku Tokyo 
JAPAN 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Hogan Lovells 
11th Floor, One Pacific Place, 88 Queensway 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

9,16,28,35,36,38,41,42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

4, 7, 8, 9, 14, 16, 20, 21, 24, 28, 35, 36, 38, 
41, 42, 43 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 9 
mouse pads for computers; mouse for computers; 
electronic circuits, magnetic discs and 
magnetic tapes, encoding computer programs for 
encrypting or decrypting information data; 
information providing devices, encrypting and 
micro programming devices for information 
processing machines; straps for cellular 
phones; instant cameras with films; machines 
and instruments for amusement parks; slot 
machines; downloadable computer programs; 
downloadable electronic publications; 
downloadable video game software; electronic 
circuits, magnetic discs, magnetic tapes, 
optical discs, CD-ROMs, magnetic cards, and 
other memory media encoding assemblers, 
compilers, and computer programs for software 
development and computer programming; 
encryption devices used for scrambling in 
telecommunication; electronic circuits, 
magnetic discs, optical discs, magnetic optical 
discs, CD-ROMs (Compact Disc ROMs), magnetic 
tapes and digital versatile disc ROMs encoding 
video game programs for personal use; 
electronic circuits, magnetic discs, optical 
discs, magnetic optical discs, CD-ROMs (Compact 
Disc Roms), magnetic tapes and digital 
versatile disc ROMs encoding video game 
programs for business use; controllers, 
joysticks, memory cards, volume controllers, 
mouse and other parts and accessories for video 
games with television for personal use; 
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magnetic discs, optical discs, magnetic optical 
discs, CD-ROMs (Compact Disc Roms), magnetic 
tapes and digital versatile disc ROMs encoding 
magazines, books, newspapers, maps, pictures, 
images and literal information; apparatus and 
instruments for scientific research in 
laboratories; educational models and specimens; 
measuring apparatus by standard measuring 
units; measuring apparatus by derived measuring 
units; precision measuring machines and 
instrument; automatic control machines and 
instruments; material testing machines and 
instruments; surveying machines and 
instruments; astronometric measuring machines 
and instruments; hiding-charts for identifying 
hiding power of paint; thermosensitive sheets 
for temperature indication; steel pieces for 
testing rust formation; power distribution 
and/or control apparatus; rotary converters; 
phase modifiers; dry cells; wet cells; 
accumulators and batteries; photovoltaic cells; 
electric or magnetic meters and testers; 
electric wires; electric cables; photographic 
apparatus and instruments; cinematographic 
apparatus and instruments; telescopes; 
microscopes; eyeglasses and goggles; parts and 
accessories for eyeglasses and goggles; 
processed glass (not for use in building); life 
nets lifebelts; lifejackets; life-buoys; 
telephone apparatus; wire communication 
apparatus; frequency-carrier apparatus; 
broadcasting apparatus; radio communication 
apparatus; radio application apparatus; remote 
control telemetering apparatus; audio frequency 
apparatus; video frequency apparatus; parts and 
accessories for electric communication 
apparatus and instruments; extended playing 
records; long playing records; metronomes; 
recorded compact discs; computers electron 
microscopes; electronic desk calculators; word 
processors; X-ray tubes (not for medical use); 
photosensitive tubes; vacuum tubes; rectifier 
tubes; cathode ray tubes; discharge tubes; 
thermistors; diodes; transistors; electron 
tubes semiconductor elements (semi-conductor 
devices); integrated circuits; large scale 
integrated circuits; electric flat irons for 
household use; electric hair-curlers for 
household use; electric buzzers for household 
use; exposed cinematographic films; exposed 
slide films; transparencies; slide film mounts; 
encoded video discs and tapes; vending machines 
(automatic distribution machines); video games 
with television for personal use; electronic 
manuals for programs for video games with 
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television for personal use; electronic manuals 
for computer programs and computers; computer 
programs; all included in Class 9. 
 
Class 16 
address plates for addressing machines; address 
stamps; addressing machines; adhesive bands for 
stationery or household purposes; adhesive 
tapes for stationery or household purposes; 
advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
albums; almanacs; aquarelles; aquarium hoods; 
architects' models; arithmetical tables; 
atlases; bags for microwave cooking; balls for 
ball-point pens; bibs of paper; blackboards; 
blinds of paper; blotters; blueprints; 
bookbinding cloth; bookbinding cords; 
bookbinding material; bookbindings; bookends; 
booklets; bookmarkers; books; bottle envelopes 
of cardboard or paper; bottle wrappers of 
cardboard or paper; boxes for pens; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; calculating tables; 
calendars; canvas for painting; carbon paper; 
cardboard; cardboard articles; cardboard tubes; 
cards; catalogues; chalk for lithography; chalk 
holders; chaplets; charcoal pencils; charts; 
chromos; cigar bands; clips for offices; cloth 
for bookbinding; coasters of paper; comic 
books; compasses for drawing; composing sticks; 
confetti; control tokens; cords for 
bookbinding; covers of paper for flower pots; 
cream containers of paper; decalcomanias; 
diagrams; drawing T-squares; drawing boards; 
drawing instruments; drawing materials; drawing 
pads; drawing pens; drawing pins; drawing sets; 
drawing squares; duplicators; elastic bands for 
offices; electrocardiograph paper; 
electrotypes; engraving plates; engravings; 
envelope sealing machines, for offices; erasing 
products; erasing shields; etching needles; 
etchings; fabrics for bookbinding; face towels 
of paper; filter paper; flower-pot covers of 
paper; folders for papers; fountain pens; 
French curves; geographical maps; glue for 
stationery or household purposes; graining 
combs; graphic prints; graphic representations; 
graphic reproductions; greeting cards; gummed 
cloth for stationery purposes; hand labelling 
appliances; hand-rests; for painters; 
handkerchiefs of paper; handwriting specimens 
for copying; hat boxes of cardboard; 
hectographs; histological sections for teaching 
purposes; house painters' rollers; hygienic 
paper; indexes; Indian inks; indoor aquaria; 
inks; ink sticks; inking pads; inking ribbons; 
inking ribbons for computer printers; inking 
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sheets for document reproducing machines; 
inking sheets for duplicators; inkstands; 
inkwells; isinglass for stationery or household 
purposes; jackets for papers; labels, not of 
textile; letter trays; lithographic stones; 
lithographic works of art; lithographs; loose-
leaf binders; luminous paper; marking chalk; 
mats for beer glasses; mimeograph apparatus and 
machines; modelling clay; modelling materials; 
modelling paste; modelling wax, not for dental 
purposes; musical greeting cards; napkins of 
paper for removing make-up; newsletters; 
newspapers; nibs; nibs of gold; note books; 
numbering apparatus; obliterating stamps; 
office perforators; office requisites, except 
furniture; oleographs; packaging material made 
of starches; packing paper; paintbrushes; 
painters' brushes; painters' easels; palettes 
for painters; pamphlets; papers, paper clasps; 
paper for recording machines; paper ribbons; 
paper tapes and cards for the recordal of 
computer programmes; paper-clips; paperweights; 
papier mache; parchment paper; passport 
holders; pastes for stationery or household 
purposes; patterns for dressmaking; patterns 
for making clothes; pen cases; pen clips; pen 
wipers; pencil holders; pencil lead holders; 
pencil leads; pencil sharpeners; pencil 
sharpening machines; pencils; penholders; 
perforated cards for jacquard looms; 
periodicals; photo-engravings; photograph 
stands; photographs; pictures; placards of 
paper or cardboard; place mats of paper; plans; 
plastic cling film; extensible, for 
palletization; plastic film for wrapping; 
plastics for modelling; playing cards; 
portraits; postage stamps; postcards; posters; 
printed matter; printed publications; printed 
timetables; printers' blankets, not of textile; 
printers' reglets; printing blocks; printing 
type; prospectuses; replacement bags of paper 
for vacuum-cleaners; rollers for typewriters; 
rosaries; rubber erasers; scrapbooks; sealing 
compounds for stationery purposes; sealing 
machines for office; sealing stamps; sealing 
wafers; sealing wax; self-adhesive tapes for 
stationery or household purposes; sheets of 
reclaimed cellulose for wrapping; signboards of 
paper or cardboard; silver paper; slate 
pencils; song books; spools for inking ribbons; 
square rulers; stamp pads; stamp stands; stands 
for pens and pencils; staples for offices; 
stationery; steel letters; steel pens; stencil 
cases; stencil plates; stencils; table cloths 
of paper; table linen of paper; table mats of 
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paper; table napkins of paper; tags for index 
cards; tailors' chalk; tear-off calendars; 
terrestrial globes; thumbtacks; tickets; 
tissues of paper for removing make-up; toilet 
paper; towels of paper; tracing cloth; tracing 
needles for drawing purposes; tracing paper; 
tracing patterns; trays for sorting and 
counting money; typewriter keys; typewriter 
ribbons; vignetting apparatus; viscose sheets 
for wrapping; waxed paper; wood pulp paper; 
wrapping paper; wristbands for the retention of 
writing instruments; writing brushes; writing 
chalk; writing instruments; writing materials; 
writing or drawing books; writing pads; writing 
paper; writing slates; writing tables. 
 
Class 28 
archery implements; backgammon games; balls for 
games; bar-bells; baseball gloves; bats for 
games; bells for Christmas trees; billiard 
balls; billiard cue tips; billiard cues; 
billiard markers; billiard table cushions; 
billiard tables; bladders of balls for games; 
board games; bob-sleighs; body-building 
apparatus; body-training apparatus; bowling 
apparatus and machinery; bows for archery; 
boxing gloves; building games; candle holders 
for Christmas trees; chalk for billiard cues; 
checkerboards; chess games; chessboards; 
Christmas tree stands; Christmas trees of 
synthetic material; clay pigeon traps; 
climbers' harness; coin-operated billiard 
tables; conjuring apparatus; cricket bags; cups 
for dice; darts; decoys for hunting or fishing; 
dice; discuses for sports; dolls; dolls' beds; 
dolls' clothes; dolls' feeding bottles; dolls' 
houses; dolls' rooms; dominoes; draughtboards; 
dumb-bells; edges of skis; fairground ride 
apparatus; fencing gauntlets; fencing masks; 
fencing weapons; fish hooks; fishing tackle; 
flippers for swimming; floats for fishing; 
foils for fencing; hand-held typed game with 
liquid crystal; handy electronic games; gloves 
for games; golf bags with or without wheels; 
golf clubs; golf gloves; gut for fishing; gut 
for rackets; hand gliders; hockey sticks; 
horseshoe games; ice skates; kite reels; kites; 
landing nets for anglers; lines for fishing; 
lures for hunting or fishing; mah-jong; marbles 
for games; marionettes; nets for sports; 
ninepins; paragliders; parlor games; parlour 
games; play balloons; playing balls; plush 
toys; puppets; quoits; rackets; reels for 
fishing; ring games; rocking horses; rods for 
fishing; roller skates; rollers for stationary 
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exercise bicycles; sailboards; scale model 
vehicles; scrapers for skis; shuttlecocks; 
skateboards; skating boots with skates 
attached; ski binding; skis; skittles; sole 
coverings for skis; stationary exercise 
bicycles; strings for rackets; surf boards; 
surf skis; swings; tables for indoor football; 
tables for table tennis; targets; teddy bears; 
tennis nets; theatrical masks; toy masks; toy 
pistols; toy vehicles; toys; toys for domestic 
pets; twirling batons; waterskis; wax for skis. 
 
Class 35 
accounting; advertising; advertising agencies; 
advertising by mail order; auctioneering; 
auditing; bill-posting; book-keeping; business 
appraisals; business information; business 
inquiries; business investigations; business 
management and organization consultancy; 
business management assistance; business 
management consultancy; business management of 
hotels; business management of performing 
artists; business organization consultancy; 
business research; commercial information 
agencies; commercial or industrial management 
assistance; compilation of information into 
computer databases; computerized on-line 
ordering services in the field of video game 
apparatus for use with television receiver only 
and their software; cost price analysis; 
demonstration of goods; direct mail 
advertising; dissemination of advertising 
matter; distribution of samples; document 
reproduction; economic forecasting; efficiency 
experts; employment agencies; evaluation of 
standing timber; evaluation of wool; grading of 
wool; import-export agencies; location of 
freight cars by computer; marketing research; 
marketing studies; modelling for advertising or 
sales promotion; office machines and equipment 
rental; opinion polling; organization of 
exhibitions for commercial or advertising 
purposes; organization of trade fairs for 
commercial or advertising purposes; outdoor 
advertising; payroll preparation; personnel 
management consultancy; personnel recruitment; 
photocopying; providing information services 
about new goods, magazines, video games and 
videos, all for promotional purposes; public 
relations; publication of publicity texts; 
publicity; publicity agencies; publicity 
columns preparation; publicity material rental; 
radio advertising; radio commercials; 
relocation services for businesses; rental of 
advertising space; rental of photocopying 
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machines; retail of video game machines and 
their software, on-line retail of video game 
machines and their software, including over the 
Internet; secretarial services; shop window 
dressing; shorthand; statistical information; 
systemization of information into computer 
databases; tax preparation; television 
advertising; television commercials; 
transcription; typing; updating of advertising 
material; valuation of standing timber; word 
processing; data input by a computer; data 
input into magnetic cards by computer; input 
computer-aided designing data for designing and 
drawing machines, apparatus, and facilities by 
a computer; all included in Class 35. 
 
Class 36 
accident insurance underwriting; accommodation 
bureaux; actuarial services; financial 
analysis; antique appraisal; apartment house 
management; art appraisal; bail-bonding; 
banking; capital investments; charitable fund 
raising; cheque verification; clearance 
agencies regarding money exchange, money 
accounting and money collection by computer 
networks; clearing money; credit bureaux; 
credit card services; customs brokerage; debit 
card services; debt collection agencies; 
deposits of valuables; debt collection 
agencies; electronic funds transfer; electronic 
toll collection services; electronic commerce 
payment services, establishing funded accounts 
used to purchase goods and services on the 
internet; exchanging money; factoring; 
fiduciary; financial consultancy; financial 
evaluation of insurance, banking and real 
estate; financial information; financial 
management; financial sponsorship; financing 
services; fire insurance underwriting; fiscal 
assessments; fund investments; electronic funds 
transfer; guarantees; health insurance 
underwriting; hire-purchase financing; home 
banking; housing agents; insurance of charge 
for goods and services through internet; 
instalment loans; insurance brokerage; 
insurance consultancy; insurance information; 
insurance underwriting; issuance of credit 
cards; issue of tokens of value; issuing of 
travellers' cheque; lease-purchase financing; 
leasing of farms; leasing of real estate; 
lending against security; life insurance 
underwriting; financing loan; marine insurance 
underwriting; mortgage banking; mutual funds; 
numismatic appraisal; organization of 
collections; pawn brokerage; real estate 
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agencies; real estate appraisal; real estate 
brokers; real estate management; rent 
collection; rental of offices; rental of 
apartments; rental of flats; retirement payment 
services; safe deposit services; savings banks; 
securities brokerage; stamp appraisal; stock 
exchange quotations; stocks and bonds 
brokerage; surety services; trusteeship; all 
included in Class 36. 
 
Class 38 
cable television broadcasting; cellular 
telephone communication; communications by 
computer terminals; communications by 
telegrams; communications by telephone; 
computer aided transmission of messages and 
images; electronic mail; electronic bulletin 
board services; facsimile transmission; 
information about telecommunication; message 
sending; news agencies; providing 
telecommunication connections to a global 
computer network; providing user access to a 
global computer network; radio broadcasting; 
rental of facsimile apparatus; rental of 
message sending apparatus; rental of modems; 
rental of telecommunication equipment; rental 
of telephones; satellite transmission; sending 
of telegrams; telecommunication routing and 
junction services; telegraph services; 
telephone services; television broadcasting; 
television broadcasting services provided on-
line from a computer network; telex services; 
transmission of telegrams; video-on-demand 
transmission services; wire service; all 
included in Class 38. 
 
Class 41 
amusement parks; amusements; animal training; 
arranging and conducting of colloquiums; 
arranging and conducting of conferences; 
arranging and conducting of congresses; 
arranging and conducting of seminars; arranging 
and conducting of symposiums; arranging of 
beauty contests; boarding schools; booking of 
seats for shows; circuses; correspondence 
courses; discotheque services; dubbing services 
for production of sound recordings, films and 
television shows; education information; 
educational examination; educational services 
and entertainment services relating to video 
games; entertainer services; entertainment 
information; film production; game services 
provided on-line from a computer network; 
gaming; gymnastic instruction; health club 
services; instruction services; lending 
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libraries; mobile library services; modelling 
for artists; movie studios; music-halls; 
nursery schools; operating lotteries; orchestra 
services; organization of balls; organization 
of exhibitions for cultural or educational 
purposes; organization of sports competitions; 
physical education; production of radio and 
television programmes; production of shows; 
providing amusement arcade services; providing 
sports facilities; publication of books; 
publication of electronic books and journals 
on-line from a computer network; radio 
entertainment; recording studio services; 
recreation information; religious education; 
rental of audio equipment; rental of 
camcorders; rental of cine-films; rental of 
lighting apparatus for theatrical sets or 
television studios; rental of motion pictures; 
rental of movie projectors and accessories; 
rental of radio and television sets; rental of 
show scenery; rental of skin diving equipment; 
rental of sound recordings; rental of stadium 
facilities; rental of stage scenery; rental of 
tennis courts; rental of video cameras; rental 
of video cassette recorders; rental of 
videotapes; scriptwriting services; sport camp 
services; teaching; television entertainment; 
theatre productions; timing of sports events; 
tuition; videotape editing; videotape film 
production; zoological gardens; providing on-
line information about computer games; all 
included in Class 41. 
 
Class 42 
encryption of information available on a 
computer; planning, producing, and maintaining 
computer system programs for data security 
available on a computer; encryption of computer 
data; online verification and attestation of 
electronic commerce users; computer searches 
about news articles; designing services by 
computer graphics; designing and producing 
computer graphics programs; establishing and 
managing Internet web sites in own domain; 
establishing and maintaining a web page in 
Internet communication; leasing access time to 
a computer database; computing; agency of data 
process and output by a computer; tracing by a 
computer; professional consultancy regarding 
computer systems; professional consultancy 
regarding designing computer systems; 
developing computer systems; developing 
software for video games; computer services in 
relation to processing information by a 
computer; data input into a computer file; 
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maintaining and managing electronic mail 
services; online managing electronic mail 
services; online verification of electronic 
mail and/or web page users; designing programs 
for video game with television for personal 
use; providing access points in computer system 
to electronic bulletin boards; providing 
information about computer programs and 
computers; professional consultancy regarding 
manufacturing, processing, and providing data 
by a computer; designing and maintaining 
information processing systems by a computer; 
computer services in relation to image 
information processing by a computer; 
processing, and editing computer programs; 
designing computer networks; professional 
consultancy regarding designing and studying 
computer networks; rental and leasing of 
magnetic tapes encoding programs for computer 
for computer system security; rental and 
leasing of magnetic tapes encoding programs for 
video games with television for computer system 
security; leasing memory of servers for web 
page; keeping electronic mails in mail servers 
for electronic mail receivers; rental and 
leasing of computers and computer programs; 
hourly rental and leasing of computers via on-
line network; cafe services; cafeterias; hotel 
reservation; rental of meeting room; 
restaurants; boarding house bookings; all 
included in Class 42.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 4 
wax for skis. 
 
Class 7 
vending machines (automatic distribution 
machines). 
 
Class 8 
scrapers for skis. 
 
Class 9 
mouse pads for computers; mouse for computers; 
electronic circuits, magnetic discs and 
magnetic tapes, encoding computer programs for 
encrypting or decrypting information data; 
information providing devices, encrypting and 
micro programming devices for information 
processing machines; straps for cellular 
phones; instant cameras with films; machines 
and instruments for amusement parks; slot 
machines; downloadable computer programs; 
downloadable electronic publications; 
downloadable video game software; electronic 
circuits, magnetic discs, magnetic tapes, 
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optical discs, CD-ROMs, magnetic cards, and 
other memory media encoding assemblers, 
compilers, and computer programs for software 
development and computer programming; 
encryption devices used for scrambling in 
telecommunication; electronic circuits, 
magnetic discs, optical discs, magnetic optical 
discs, CD-ROMs (Compact Disc ROMs), magnetic 
tapes and digital versatile disc ROMs encoding 
video game programs for personal use; 
electronic circuits, magnetic discs, optical 
discs, magnetic optical discs, CD-ROMs (Compact 
Disc Roms), magnetic tapes and digital 
versatile disc ROMs encoding video game 
programs for business use; controllers, 
joysticks, memory cards, volume controllers, 
mouse and other parts and accessories for video 
games with television for personal use; 
magnetic discs, optical discs, magnetic optical 
discs, CD-ROMs (Compact Disc Roms), magnetic 
tapes and digital versatile disc ROMs encoding 
magazines, books, newspapers, maps, pictures, 
images and literal information; apparatus and 
instruments for scientific research in 
laboratories; educational models and specimens; 
measuring apparatus by standard measuring 
units; measuring apparatus by derived measuring 
units; precision measuring machines and 
instrument; automatic control machines and 
instruments; material testing machines and 
instruments; surveying machines and 
instruments; astronometric measuring machines 
and instruments; hiding-charts for identifying 
hiding power of paint; thermosensitive sheets 
for temperature indication; steel pieces for 
testing rust formation; power distribution 
and/or control apparatus; rotary converters; 
phase modifiers; dry cells; wet cells; 
accumulators and batteries; photovoltaic cells; 
electric or magnetic meters and testers; 
electric wires; electric cables; photographic 
apparatus and instruments; cinematographic 
apparatus and instruments; telescopes; 
microscopes; eyeglasses and goggles; parts and 
accessories for eyeglasses and goggles; 
processed glass (not for use in building); life 
nets lifebelts; lifejackets; life-buoys; 
telephone apparatus; wire communication 
apparatus; frequency-carrier apparatus; 
broadcasting apparatus; radio communication 
apparatus; radio application apparatus; remote 
control telemetering apparatus; audio frequency 
apparatus; video frequency apparatus; parts and 
accessories for electric communication 
apparatus and instruments; extended playing 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/37                公布日期 Publication Date: 01-04-2022  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

20/51   
 
 

records; long playing records; metronomes; 
recorded compact discs; computers electron 
microscopes; electronic desk calculators; word 
processors; X-ray tubes (not for medical use); 
photosensitive tubes; vacuum tubes; rectifier 
tubes; cathode ray tubes; discharge tubes; 
thermistors; diodes; transistors; electron 
tubes semiconductor elements (semi-conductor 
devices); integrated circuits; large scale 
integrated circuits; electric flat irons for 
household use; electric hair-curlers for 
household use; electric buzzers for household 
use; exposed cinematographic films; exposed 
slide films; transparencies; slide film mounts; 
encoded video discs and tapes; video games with 
television for personal use; electronic manuals 
for programs for video games with television 
for personal use; electronic manuals for 
computer programs and computers; computer 
programs; all included in Class 9. 
 
Class 14 
chaplets; rosaries. 
 
Class 16 
address plates for addressing machines; address 
stamps; addressing machines; adhesive bands for 
stationery or household purposes; adhesive 
tapes for stationery or household purposes; 
advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
albums; almanacs; aquarelles; architects' 
models; arithmetical tables; atlases; bags for 
microwave cooking; balls for ball-point pens; 
bibs of paper; blackboards; blotters; 
blueprints; bookbinding cloth; bookbinding 
cords; bookbinding material; bookbindings; 
bookends; booklets; bookmarkers; books; bottle 
envelopes of cardboard or paper; bottle 
wrappers of cardboard or paper; boxes for pens; 
boxes of cardboard or paper; calculating 
tables; calendars; canvas for painting; carbon 
paper; cardboard; cardboard articles; cardboard 
tubes; cards; catalogues; chalk for 
lithography; chalk holders; charcoal pencils; 
charts; chromos; cigar bands; clips for 
offices; cloth for bookbinding; coasters of 
paper; comic books; compasses for drawing; 
composing sticks; control tokens; cords for 
bookbinding; covers of paper for flower pots; 
cream containers of paper; decalcomanias; 
diagrams; drawing T-squares; drawing boards; 
drawing instruments; drawing materials; drawing 
pads; drawing pens; drawing pins; drawing sets; 
drawing squares; duplicators; elastic bands for 
offices; electrocardiograph paper; 
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electrotypes; engraving plates; engravings; 
envelope sealing machines, for offices; erasing 
products; erasing shields; etching needles; 
etchings; fabrics for bookbinding; face towels 
of paper; filter paper; flower-pot covers of 
paper; folders for papers; fountain pens; 
French curves; geographical maps; glue for 
stationery or household purposes; graining 
combs; graphic prints; graphic representations; 
graphic reproductions; greeting cards; gummed 
cloth for stationery purposes; hand labelling 
appliances; hand-rests; for painters; 
handkerchiefs of paper; handwriting specimens 
for copying; hat boxes of cardboard; 
hectographs; histological sections for teaching 
purposes; house painters' rollers; hygienic 
paper; indexes; Indian inks; inks; ink sticks; 
inking pads; inking ribbons; inking ribbons for 
computer printers; inking sheets for document 
reproducing machines; inking sheets for 
duplicators; inkstands; inkwells; isinglass for 
stationery or household purposes; jackets for 
papers; labels, not of textile; letter trays; 
lithographic stones; lithographic works of art; 
lithographs; loose-leaf binders; luminous 
paper; marking chalk; mats for beer glasses; 
mimeograph apparatus and machines; modelling 
clay; modelling materials; modelling paste; 
modelling wax, not for dental purposes; musical 
greeting cards; newsletters; newspapers; nibs; 
nibs of gold; note books; numbering apparatus; 
obliterating stamps; office perforators; office 
requisites, except furniture; oleographs; 
packaging material made of starches; packing 
paper; paintbrushes; painters' brushes; 
painters' easels; palettes for painters; 
pamphlets; papers, paper clasps; paper for 
recording machines; paper ribbons; paper tapes 
and cards for the recordal of computer 
programmes; paper-clips; paperweights; papier 
mache; parchment paper; passport holders; 
pastes for stationery or household purposes; 
patterns for dressmaking; patterns for making 
clothes; pen cases; pen clips; pen wipers; 
pencil holders; pencil lead holders; pencil 
leads; pencil sharpeners; pencil sharpening 
machines; pencils; penholders; perforated cards 
for jacquard looms; periodicals; photo-
engravings; photograph stands; photographs; 
pictures; placards of paper or cardboard; place 
mats of paper; plans; plastic cling film; 
extensible, for palletization; plastic film for 
wrapping; plastics for modelling; portraits; 
postage stamps; postcards; posters; printed 
matter; printed publications; printed 
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timetables; printers' blankets, not of textile; 
printers' reglets; printing blocks; printing 
type; prospectuses; replacement bags of paper 
for vacuum-cleaners; rollers for typewriters; 
rubber erasers; scrapbooks; sealing compounds 
for stationery purposes; sealing machines for 
office; sealing stamps; sealing wafers; sealing 
wax; self-adhesive tapes for stationery or 
household purposes; sheets of reclaimed 
cellulose for wrapping; signboards of paper or 
cardboard; silver paper; slate pencils; song 
books; spools for inking ribbons; square 
rulers; stamp pads; stamp stands; stands for 
pens and pencils; staples for offices; 
stationery; steel letters; steel pens; stencil 
cases; stencil plates; stencils; table cloths 
of paper; table linen of paper; table mats of 
paper; table napkins of paper; tags for index 
cards; tailors' chalk; tear-off calendars; 
terrestrial globes; thumbtacks; tickets; 
tissues of paper for removing make-up; toilet 
paper; towels of paper; tracing cloth; tracing 
needles for drawing purposes; tracing paper; 
tracing patterns; trays for sorting and 
counting money; typewriter keys; typewriter 
ribbons; vignetting apparatus; viscose sheets 
for wrapping; waxed paper; wood pulp paper; 
wrapping paper; wristbands for the retention of 
writing instruments; writing brushes; writing 
chalk; writing instruments; writing materials; 
writing or drawing books; writing pads; writing 
paper; writing slates; writing tables. 
 
Class 20 
blinds of paper. 
 
Class 21 
aquarium hoods; indoor aquaria. 
 
Class 24 
napkins of paper for removing make-up 
 
Class 28 
archery implements; backgammon games; balls for 
games; bar-bells; baseball gloves; bats for 
games; bells for Christmas trees; billiard 
balls; billiard cue tips; billiard cues; 
billiard markers; billiard table cushions; 
billiard tables; bladders of balls for games; 
board games; bob-sleighs; body-building 
apparatus; body-training apparatus; bowling 
apparatus and machinery; bows for archery; 
boxing gloves; building games; candle holders 
for Christmas trees; chalk for billiard cues; 
checkerboards; chess games; chessboards; 
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Christmas tree stands; Christmas trees of 
synthetic material; clay pigeon traps; 
climbers' harness; coin-operated billiard 
tables; conjuring apparatus; cricket bags; cups 
for dice; darts; decoys for hunting or fishing; 
dice; discuses for sports; dolls; dolls' beds; 
dolls' clothes; dolls' feeding bottles; dolls' 
houses; dolls' rooms; dominoes; draughtboards; 
dumb-bells; edges of skis; fairground ride 
apparatus; fencing gauntlets; fencing masks; 
fencing weapons; fish hooks; fishing tackle; 
flippers for swimming; floats for fishing; 
foils for fencing; hand-held typed game with 
liquid crystal; handy electronic games; gloves 
for games; golf bags with or without wheels; 
golf clubs; golf gloves; gut for fishing; gut 
for rackets; hang gliders; hockey sticks; 
horseshoe games; ice skates; kite reels; kites; 
landing nets for anglers; lines for fishing; 
lures for hunting or fishing; mah-jong; marbles 
for games; marionettes; nets for sports; 
ninepins; paragliders; parlor games; parlour 
games; play balloons; playing balls; plush 
toys; puppets; quoits; rackets; reels for 
fishing; ring games; rocking horses; rods for 
fishing; roller skates; rollers for stationary 
exercise bicycles; sailboards; scale model 
vehicles; shuttlecocks; skateboards; skating 
boots with skates attached; ski binding; skis; 
skittles; sole coverings for skis; stationary 
exercise bicycles; strings for rackets; surf 
boards; surf skis; swings; tables for indoor 
football; tables for table tennis; targets; 
teddy bears; tennis nets; theatrical masks; toy 
masks; toy pistols; toy vehicles; toys; toys 
for domestic pets; twirling batons; waterskis; 
confetti; playing cards. 
 
Class 35 
accounting; advertising; advertising agencies; 
advertising by mail order; auctioneering; 
auditing; bill-posting; book-keeping; business 
appraisals; business information; business 
inquiries; business investigations; business 
management and organization consultancy; 
business management assistance; business 
management consultancy; business management of 
hotels; business management of performing 
artists; business organization consultancy; 
business research; commercial information 
agencies; commercial or industrial management 
assistance; compilation of information into 
computer databases; computerized on-line 
ordering services in the field of video game 
apparatus for use with television receiver only 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/37                公布日期 Publication Date: 01-04-2022  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

24/51   
 
 

and their software; cost price analysis; 
demonstration of goods; direct mail 
advertising; dissemination of advertising 
matter; distribution of samples; document 
reproduction; economic forecasting; efficiency 
experts; employment agencies; evaluation of 
standing timber; evaluation of wool; grading of 
wool; import-export agencies; location of 
freight cars by computer; marketing research; 
marketing studies; modelling for advertising or 
sales promotion; office machines and equipment 
rental; opinion polling; organization of 
exhibitions for commercial or advertising 
purposes; organization of trade fairs for 
commercial or advertising purposes; outdoor 
advertising; payroll preparation; personnel 
management consultancy; personnel recruitment; 
photocopying; providing information services 
about new goods, magazines, video games and 
videos, all for promotional purposes; public 
relations; publication of publicity texts; 
publicity; publicity agencies; publicity 
columns preparation; publicity material rental; 
radio advertising; radio commercials; 
relocation services for businesses; rental of 
advertising space; rental of photocopying 
machines; retail of video game machines and 
their software, on-line retail of video game 
machines and their software, including over the 
Internet; secretarial services; shop window 
dressing; shorthand; statistical information; 
systemization of information into computer 
databases; tax preparation; television 
advertising; television commercials; 
transcription; typing; updating of advertising 
material; valuation of standing timber; word 
processing; data input by a computer; data 
input into magnetic cards by computer; input 
computer-aided designing data for designing and 
drawing machines, apparatus, and facilities by 
a computer; all included in Class 35. 
 
Class 36 
accident insurance underwriting; accommodation 
bureaux; actuarial services; financial 
analysis; antique appraisal; apartment house 
management; art appraisal; bail-bonding; 
banking; capital investments; charitable fund 
raising; cheque verification; clearance 
agencies regarding money exchange, money 
accounting and money collection by computer 
networks; clearing money; credit bureaux; 
credit card services; customs brokerage; debit 
card services; debt collection agencies; 
deposits of valuables; debt collection 
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agencies; electronic funds transfer; electronic 
toll collection services; electronic commerce 
payment services, establishing funded accounts 
used to purchase goods and services on the 
internet; exchanging money; factoring; 
fiduciary; financial consultancy; financial 
evaluation of insurance, banking and real 
estate; financial information; financial 
management; financial sponsorship; financing 
services; fire insurance underwriting; fiscal 
assessments; fund investments; electronic funds 
transfer; guarantees; health insurance 
underwriting; hire-purchase financing; home 
banking; housing agents; insurance of charge 
for goods and services through internet; 
instalment loans; insurance brokerage; 
insurance consultancy; insurance information; 
insurance underwriting; issuance of credit 
cards; issue of tokens of value; issuing of 
travellers' cheque; lease-purchase financing; 
leasing of farms; leasing of real estate; 
lending against security; life insurance 
underwriting; financing loan; marine insurance 
underwriting; mortgage banking; mutual funds; 
numismatic appraisal; organization of 
collections; pawn brokerage; real estate 
agencies; real estate appraisal; real estate 
brokers; real estate management; rent 
collection; rental of offices; rental of 
apartments; rental of flats; retirement payment 
services; safe deposit services; savings banks; 
securities brokerage; stamp appraisal; stock 
exchange quotations; stocks and bonds 
brokerage; surety services; trusteeship; all 
included in Class 36. 
 
Class 38 
cable television broadcasting; cellular 
telephone communication; communications by 
computer terminals; communications by 
telegrams; communications by telephone; 
computer aided transmission of messages and 
images; electronic mail; electronic bulletin 
board services; facsimile transmission; 
information about telecommunication; message 
sending; news agencies; providing 
telecommunication connections to a global 
computer network; providing user access to a 
global computer network; radio broadcasting; 
rental of facsimile apparatus; rental of 
message sending apparatus; rental of modems; 
rental of telecommunication equipment; rental 
of telephones; satellite transmission; sending 
of telegrams; telecommunication routing and 
junction services; telegraph services; 
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telephone services; television broadcasting; 
television broadcasting services provided on-
line from a computer network; telex services; 
transmission of telegrams; video-on-demand 
transmission services; wire service; all 
included in Class 38. 
 
Class 41 
amusement parks; amusements; animal training; 
arranging and conducting of colloquiums; 
arranging and conducting of conferences; 
arranging and conducting of congresses; 
arranging and conducting of seminars; arranging 
and conducting of symposiums; arranging of 
beauty contests; boarding schools; booking of 
seats for shows; circuses; correspondence 
courses; discotheque services; dubbing services 
for production of sound recordings, films and 
television shows; education information; 
educational examination; educational services 
and entertainment services relating to video 
games; entertainer services; entertainment 
information; film production; game services 
provided on-line from a computer network; 
gaming; gymnastic instruction; health club 
services; instruction services; lending 
libraries; mobile library services; modelling 
for artists; movie studios; music-halls; 
nursery schools; operating lotteries; orchestra 
services; organization of balls; organization 
of exhibitions for cultural or educational 
purposes; organization of sports competitions; 
physical education; production of radio and 
television programmes; production of shows; 
providing amusement arcade services; providing 
sports facilities; publication of books; 
publication of electronic books and journals 
on-line from a computer network; radio 
entertainment; recording studio services; 
recreation information; religious education; 
rental of audio equipment; rental of 
camcorders; rental of cine-films; rental of 
lighting apparatus for theatrical sets or 
television studios; rental of motion pictures; 
rental of movie projectors and accessories; 
rental of radio and television sets; rental of 
show scenery; rental of skin diving equipment; 
rental of sound recordings; rental of stadium 
facilities; rental of stage scenery; rental of 
tennis courts; rental of video cameras; rental 
of video cassette recorders; rental of 
videotapes; scriptwriting services; sport camp 
services; teaching; television entertainment; 
theatre productions; timing of sports events; 
tuition; videotape editing; videotape film 
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production; zoological gardens; providing on-
line information about computer games; all 
included in Class 41. 
 
Class 42 
encryption of information available on a 
computer; planning, producing, and maintaining 
computer system programs for data security 
available on a computer; encryption of computer 
data; online verification and attestation of 
electronic commerce users; computer searches 
about news articles; designing services by 
computer graphics; designing and producing 
computer graphics programs; establishing and 
managing Internet web sites in own domain; 
establishing and maintaining a web page in 
Internet communication; leasing access time to 
a computer database; computing; agency of data 
process and output by a computer; tracing by a 
computer; professional consultancy regarding 
computer systems; professional consultancy 
regarding designing computer systems; 
developing computer systems; developing 
software for video games; computer services in 
relation to processing information by a 
computer; data input into a computer file; 
maintaining and managing electronic mail 
services; online managing electronic mail 
services; online verification of electronic 
mail and/or web page users; designing programs 
for video game with television for personal 
use; providing access points in computer system 
to electronic bulletin boards; providing 
information about computer programs and 
computers; professional consultancy regarding 
manufacturing, processing, and providing data 
by a computer; designing and maintaining 
information processing systems by a computer; 
computer services in relation to image 
information processing by a computer; 
processing, and editing computer programs; 
designing computer networks; professional 
consultancy regarding designing and studying 
computer networks; rental and leasing of 
magnetic tapes encoding programs for computer 
for computer system security; rental and 
leasing of magnetic tapes encoding programs for 
video games with television for computer system 
security; leasing memory of servers for web 
page; keeping electronic mails in mail servers 
for electronic mail receivers; rental and 
leasing of computers and computer programs; 
hourly rental and leasing of computers via on-
line network; all included in Class 42. 
 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/37                公布日期 Publication Date: 01-04-2022  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

28/51   
 
 

Class 43 
cafe services; cafeterias; hotel reservation; 
rental of meeting room; restaurants; boarding 
house bookings.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

300738351 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Shogakukan-Shueisha Productions Co., Ltd. 
2-30 Kanda Jimbocho 
Chiyoda-ku TOKYO, 101-8415  
JAPAN 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6th Floor, Prince's Building,  
10 Chater Road, 
Central 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

16,25,28,30 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

4, 5, 8, 14, 16, 21, 24, 25, 28, 30 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 16 
Address plates for addressing machines; Address 
stamps; Addressing machines; Adhesive bands for 
stationery or household purposes; Adhesive tape 
dispensers [office requisites]; Adhesive tapes 
for stationery or household purposes; Adhesives 
[glues] for stationery or household purposes; 
Advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
Albums; Almanacs; Announcement cards 
[stationery]; Aquarelles; Aquarium hoods; 
Architects' models; Artists' watercolor 
saucers; Atlases; Babies' diapers of paper and 
cellulose [disposable]; Babies' napkin-pants 
[diaper-pants] of paper and cellulose 
[disposable]; Babies' napkins of paper and 
cellulose [disposable]; Conical paper bags; 
Bags [envelopes, pouches] of paper or plastics, 
for packaging; Bags for microwave cooking; 
Balls for ball-point pens; Bibs of paper; 
Binding strips [bookbinding]; Biological 
samples for use in microscopy [teaching 
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material]; Blackboards; Blotters; Blueprints; 
Bookbinding apparatus and machines [office 
equipment]; Bookbinding cloth; Bookbinding 
cords; Bookbinding material; Bookbindings; 
Bookends; Booklets; Bookmarkers; Books; Bottle 
envelopes of cardboard or paper; Bottle 
wrappers of cardboard or paper; Boxes for pens; 
Boxes of cardboard or paper; Plastic bubble 
packs [for wrapping or packaging]; Cabinets for 
stationery [office requisites]; Calculating 
tables; Calendars; Canvas for painting; Carbon 
paper; Cardboard; Cardboard articles; Cardboard 
tubes; Cases for stamps [seals]; Catalogues; 
Chalk for lithography; Chalk holders; Chaplets; 
Charcoal pencils; Chart pointers, non-
electronic; Charts; Chromolithographs 
[chromos]; Cigar bands; Clipboards; Clips for 
offices; Coasters of paper; Paper coffee 
filters; Comic books; Compasses for drawing; 
Composing frames [printing]; Composing sticks; 
Copying paper [stationery]; Correcting fluids 
[office requisites]; Correcting ink 
[heliography]; Covers [stationery]; Cream 
containers of paper; Credit card imprinters, 
non-electric; Document laminators for office 
use; Drawer liners of paper [perfumed or not]; 
Drawing boards; Drawing instruments; Drawing 
materials; Drawing pads; Drawing pens; Drawing 
pins; Drawing sets; Drawing squares; Drawing T-
squares; Duplicators; Elastic bands for 
offices; Electrocardiograph paper; 
Electrotypes; Embroidery designs [patterns]; 
Engraving plates; Engravings; Envelope sealing 
machines, for offices; Envelopes [stationery]; 
Erasing products; Erasing shields; Etching 
needles; Etchings; Fabrics for bookbinding; 
Face towels of paper; Figurines [statuettes] of 
papier mâché; Files [office requisites]; Filter 
paper; Filtering materials [paper]; Paper 
coffee filters; Finger-stalls [office 
requisites]; Flags of paper; Flower-pot covers 
of paper; Folders for papers; Folders 
[stationery]; Forms [printed]; Fountain pens; 
Franking machines [stamping machines]; French 
curves; Galley racks [printing]; Garbage bags 
[of paper or of plastics]; Geographical maps; 
Glue for stationery or household purposes; 
Gluten [glue] for stationery or household 
purposes; Graining combs; Graphic prints; 
Graphic representations; Graphic reproductions; 
Greeting cards; Gummed cloth for stationery 
purposes; Gummed tape [stationery]; Gums 
[adhesives] for stationery or household 
purposes; Hand labelling appliances; 
Handkerchiefs of paper; Hand-rests for 
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painters; Handwriting specimens for copying; 
Hat boxes of cardboard; Hectographs; 
Histological sections for teaching purposes; 
Holders for checkbooks; Holders for stamps 
[seals]; House painters' rollers; Hygienic 
paper; Index cards [stationery]; Indexes; 
Indian inks; Indoor terrariums [vivariums]; 
Ink; Ink sticks; Ink stones [ink reservoirs]; 
Inking pads; Inking ribbons; Inking ribbons for 
computer printers; Inking sheets for document 
reproducing machines; Inking sheets for 
duplicators; Inkstands; Inkwells; Isinglass for 
stationery or household purposes; Jackets for 
papers; Labels, not of textile; Ledgers 
[books]; Letter trays; Lithographic stones; 
Lithographic works of art; Lithographs; Loose-
leaf binders; Luminous paper; Magazines 
[periodicals]; Manifolds [stationery]; Manuals 
[handbooks]; Marking chalk; Mats for beer 
glasses; Mimeograph apparatus and machines; 
Modelling clay; Modelling materials; Modelling 
paste; Modelling wax, not for dental purposes; 
Moisteners for gummed surfaces [office 
requisites]; Moisteners [office requisites]; 
Apparatus for mounting photographs; Musical 
greeting cards; Napkins of paper for removing 
make-up; Newsletters; Newspapers; Nibs; Nibs of 
gold; Note books; Numbering apparatus; Numbers 
[type]; Obliterating stamps; Office 
perforators; Office requisites, except 
furniture; Oleographs; Packaging material made 
of starches; Packing paper; Pads [stationery]; 
Paint boxes [articles for use in school]; 
Paintbrushes; Painters' brushes; Painters' 
easels; Paintings [pictures] framed or 
unframed; Palettes for painters; Pamphlets; 
Pantographs [drawing instruments]; Paper; Paper 
bows; Paper clasps; Paper for recording 
machines; Paper knives [cutters] [office 
requisites]; Paper ribbons; Paper sheets 
[stationery]; Paper shredders [for office use]; 
Paper tapes and cards for the recordal of 
computer programmes; Paper-clips; Paperweights; 
Papier mâché; Parchment paper; Passport 
holders; Pastels [crayons]; Pastes for 
stationery or household purposes; Patterns for 
dressmaking; Patterns for making clothes; Pen 
cases; Pen clips; Pen wipers; Pencil holders; 
Pencil lead holders; Pencil leads; Pencil 
sharpeners [electric or non-electric]; Pencil 
sharpening machines [electric or non-electric]; 
Pencils; Penholders; Pens [office requisites]; 
Perforated cards for Jacquard looms; 
Periodicals; Photo-engravings; Photograph 
stands; Photographs; Pictures; Placards of 
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paper or cardboard; Place mats of paper; Plans; 
Plastic cling film, extensible, for 
palletization; Plastic film for wrapping; 
Plastics for modelling; Portraits; Postage 
stamps; Postcards; Posters; Printed matter; 
Printed publications; Printed timetables; 
Printers' blankets, not of textile; Printers' 
reglets; Printing blocks; Printing sets, 
portable [office requisites]; Printing type; 
Prints [engravings]; Prospectuses; Punches 
[office requisites]; Paper for radiograms; 
Rollers for typewriters; Rosaries; Rubber 
erasers; Drawing rulers; School supplies 
[stationery]; Scrapbooks; Scrapers [erasers] 
for offices; Sealing compounds for stationery 
purposes; Sealing machines for offices; Sealing 
stamps; Sealing wafers; Sealing wax; Seals 
[stamps]; Self-adhesive tapes for stationery or 
household purposes; Sheets of reclaimed 
cellulose for wrapping; Shields [paper seals]; 
Signboards of paper or cardboard; Silver paper; 
Slate pencils; Song books; Spools for inking 
ribbons; Square rulers; Stamp pads; Stamp 
stands; Stamps [seals]; Stands for pens and 
pencils; Staples for offices; Stapling presses 
[office requisites]; Starch paste [adhesive] 
for stationery or household purposes; 
Stationery; Steatite [tailor's chalk]; Steel 
letters; Steel pens; Stencil cases; Stencil 
plates; Stencils; Stencils [stationery]; 
Stickers [stationery]; Table cloths of paper; 
Table linen of paper; Table mats of paper; 
Table napkins of paper; Tags for index cards; 
Tailors' chalk; Tanks [indoor aquaria]; 
Teaching materials [except apparatus]; Tear-off 
calendars; Terrestrial globes; Thumbtacks; 
Tickets; Tissues of paper for removing make-up; 
Toilet paper; Towels of paper; Tracing cloth; 
Tracing needles for drawing purposes; Tracing 
paper; Tracing patterns; Transfers 
[decalcomanias]; Transparencies [stationery]; 
Trays for sorting and counting money; Type 
[numerals and letters]; Typewriter keys; 
Typewriter ribbons; Typewriters [electric or 
non-electric]; Vignetting apparatus; Viscose 
sheets for wrapping; Watercolors [paintings]; 
Waxed paper; Wood pulp board [stationery]; Wood 
pulp paper; Wrappers [stationery]; Wrapping 
paper; Wristbands for the retention of writing 
instruments; Writing board erasers; Writing 
brushes; Writing cases [sets]; Writing cases 
[stationery]; Writing chalk; Writing 
instruments; Writing materials; Writing or 
drawing books; Writing pads; Writing paper; 
Writing slates; Writing tablets; Xuan paper 
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[for Chinese painting and calligraphy]. 
 
Class 25 
Aprons [clothing]; Ascots; Babies' napkins of 
textile; Babies' pants; Bandanas 
[neckerchiefs]; Bath robes; Bath sandals; Bath 
slippers; Bathing caps; Bathing drawers; 
Bathing suits; Bathing trunks; Beach clothes; 
Beach shoes; Belts [clothing]; Berets; Bibs, 
not of paper; Boas [necklets]; Bodices 
[lingerie]; Boot uppers; Boots; Boots for 
sports; Braces for clothing [suspenders]; 
Brassieres; Breeches [for wear]; Camisoles; Cap 
peaks; Caps [headwear]; Chasubles; Chemisettes 
[shirt fronts]; Clothing; Clothing for 
gymnastics; Clothing of imitations of leather; 
Clothing of leather; Coats; Collar protectors; 
Collars [clothing]; Combinations [clothing]; 
Corselets; Corsets [underclothing]; Cuffs; 
Cyclists' clothing; Detachable collars; Drawers 
[clothing]; Dress shields; Dressing gowns; Ear 
muffs [clothing]; Esparto shoes or sandals; 
Fishing vests; Fittings of metal for shoes and 
boots; Football shoes; Footmuffs, not 
electrically heated; Footwear; Footwear uppers; 
Frocks; Fur stoles; Furs [clothing]; Gabardines 
[clothing]; Gaiter straps; Gaiters; Galoshes; 
Garters; Girdles; Gloves [clothing]; Gymnastic 
shoes; Half-boots; Hat frames [skeletons]; 
Hats; Headbands [clothing]; Headgear for wear; 
Heelpieces for boots and shoes; Heelpieces for 
stockings; Heels; Hoods [clothing]; Hosiery; 
Inner soles; Jackets [clothing]; Jerseys 
[clothing]; Jumpers [shirt fronts]; Knitwear 
[clothing]; Lace boots; Layettes [clothing]; 
Leggings; Liveries; Maniples; Mantillas; 
Masquerade costumes; Miters [hats]; Mittens; 
Money belts [clothing]; Motorists' clothing; 
Muffs [clothing]; Neckties; Non-slipping 
devices for boots and shoes; Outerclothing; 
Overalls; Overcoats; Pants; Paper clothing; 
Parkas; Pelerines; Pelisses; Petticoats; Pocket 
squares; Pockets for clothing; Pullovers; 
Pajamas; Ready-made clothing; Ready-made 
linings [parts of clothing]; Sandals; Saris; 
Sashes for wear; Scarves; Shawls; Shirt fronts; 
Shirt yokes; Shirts; Shoes; Shoulder wraps; 
Shower caps; Singlets; Ski boots; Skirts; Skull 
caps; Slippers; Slips [undergarments]; Smocks; 
Sock suspenders; Socks; Soles for footwear; 
Spats; Sports jerseys; Sports shoes; Stocking 
suspenders; Stockings; Sweat-absorbent 
stockings; Studs for football boots [shoes]; 
Stuff jackets [clothing]; Suits; Sun visors; 
Sweat-absorbent underclothing [underwear]; 
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Sweaters; Swimsuits; Teddies [undergarments]; 
Tee-shirts; Tights; Tips for footwear; Togas; 
Top hats; Topcoats; Trouser straps; Trousers; 
Turbans; Underpants; Underwear; Uniforms; Veils 
[clothing]; Vests; Waistcoats; Waterproof 
clothing; Welts for boots and shoes; Wet suits 
for water-skiing; Wimples; Wooden shoes; 
Wristbands [clothing]. 
 
Class 28 
Air pistols [toys]; Amusement machines, 
automatic and coin-operated; Archery 
implements; Automatic games other than those 
adapted for use with television receivers only; 
Apparatus for electronic games other than those 
adapted for use with television receivers only; 
Backgammon games; Bags especially designed for 
skis and surfboards; Artificial fishing bait; 
Balls for games; Small balls for games; Bar-
bells; Baseball gloves; Bats for games; Batting 
gloves [accessories for games]; Bells for 
Christmas trees; Billiard balls; Billiard cue 
tips; Billiard cues; Billiard markers; Billiard 
table cushions; Billiard tables; Bingo cards; 
Bite indicators [fishing tackle]; Bite sensors 
[fishing tackle]; Bladders of balls for games; 
Board games; Bob-sleighs; Body boards; Body-
building apparatus; Body-training apparatus; 
Bowling apparatus and machinery; Bows for 
archery; Boxing gloves; Building blocks [toys]; 
Building games; Butterfly nets; Candle holders 
for Christmas trees; Caps for pistols [toys]; 
Chalk for billiard cues; Checkerboards; 
Checkers [games]; Chess games; Chessboards; 
Chest expanders [exercisers]; Christmas tree 
stands; Christmas trees of synthetic material; 
Clay pigeon traps; Clay pigeons [targets]; 
Climbers' harness; Coin-operated billiard 
tables; Confetti; Conjuring apparatus; Cosaques 
[toy fireworks]; Counters [discs] for games; 
Creels [fishing equipment]; Cricket bags; Cups 
for dice; Darts; Decoys for hunting or fishing; 
Detonating caps [toys]; Dice; Discuses for 
sports; Divot repair tools [golf accessories]; 
Dolls; Dolls' beds; Dolls' clothes; Dolls' 
feeding bottles; Dolls' houses; Dolls' rooms; 
Dominoes; Draughtboards; Draughts [games]; 
Dumb-bells; Edges of skis; Elbow guards [sports 
articles]; Explosive bonbons [Christmas 
crackers]; Fairground ride apparatus; Fencing 
gauntlets; Fencing masks; Fencing weapons; Fish 
hooks; Fishing tackle; Flippers for swimming; 
Floats for fishing; Flying discs [toys]; Foils 
for fencing; Games; Fencing gloves; Gloves for 
games; Golf bags, with or without wheels; Golf 
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clubs; Golf gloves; Gut for fishing; Guts for 
rackets; Appliances for gymnastics; Hand-held 
typed electronic games with liquid crystal 
display; Hang gliders; Harness for sailboards; 
Harpoon guns [sports articles]; Hockey sticks; 
Horseshoe games; Hunting game calls; Ice 
skates; In-line roller skates; Jigsaw puzzles; 
Kaleidoscopes; Kite reels; Kites; Knee guards 
[sports articles]; Landing nets for anglers; 
Lines for fishing; Lures for hunting or 
fishing; Mah-jong; Marbles for games; 
Marionettes; Masts for sailboards; Mobiles 
[toys]; Nets for sports; Ninepins; Novelties 
for parties, dances [party favors]; Ornaments 
for Christmas trees [except illumination 
articles and confectionery]; Paintball guns 
[sporting apparatus]; Paintballs [ammunition 
for paintball guns] [sporting apparatus]; 
Paragliders; Parlor games; Percussion caps 
[toys]; Machines for physical exercises; 
Piñatas; Pitch mark repair tools [golf 
accessories]; Play balloons; Playing balls; 
Playing cards; Plush toys; Practical jokes 
[novelties]; Protective paddings [parts of 
sports suits]; Punching bags; Puppets; Quoits; 
Rackets; Radio-controlled toy vehicles; Rattles 
[playthings]; Reels for fishing; Body 
rehabilitation apparatus; Ring games; Rocking 
horses; Rods for fishing; Roller skates; 
Rollers for stationary exercise bicycles; Rosin 
used by athletes; Roulette wheels; Sailboards; 
Scale model vehicles; Scooters [toys]; Scrapers 
for skis; Seal skins [coverings for skis]; Shin 
guards [sports articles]; Shuttlecocks; 
Skateboards; Skating boots with skates 
attached; Ski bindings; Skis; Skittles; 
Skittles [games]; Sleighs [sports articles]; 
Slides [playthings]; Sling shots [sports 
articles]; Artificial snow for Christmas trees; 
Snow globes; Snowshoes; Soap bubbles [toys]; 
Sole coverings for skis; Spinning tops [toys]; 
Spring boards [sporting articles]; Starting 
blocks [for sports]; Stationary exercise 
bicycles; Strings for rackets; Surf boards; 
Surf skis; Surfboard leashes; Swimming pools 
[play articles]; Swings; Tables for indoor 
football; Tables for table tennis; Targets; 
Teddy bears; Tennis ball throwing apparatus; 
Tennis nets; Theatrical masks; Toy masks; Toy 
pistols; Toy vehicles; Toys; Toys for domestic 
pets; Twirling batons; Waterskis; Wax for skis; 
Weight lifting belts [sports articles]. 
 
Class 30 
Allspice; Almond confectionery; Almond paste; 
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Aniseed; Aromatic preparations for food; 
Artificial coffee; Crushed barley; Barley meal; 
Bean meal; Beer vinegar; Binding agents for ice 
cream [edible ices]; Biscuits; Bread; Bread 
rolls; Breadcrumbs; Buns; Cake paste; Cake 
powder; Cakes; Edible decorations for cakes; 
Candy for food; Capers; Caramels [candy]; 
Celery salt; Cereal preparations; Chewing gum, 
not for medical purposes; Chicory [coffee 
substitute]; Chips [cereal products]; 
Chocolate; Chocolate beverages with milk; 
Chocolate-based beverages; Chow-chow 
[condiment]; Chutneys [condiments]; Cinnamon 
[spice]; Cloves [spice]; Cocoa; Cocoa beverages 
with milk; Cocoa products; Cocoa-based 
beverages; Coffee; Coffee beverages with milk; 
Coffee flavorings; Unroasted coffee; Coffee-
based beverages; Condiments; Confectionery; 
Confectionery for decorating Christmas trees; 
Cookies; Cooking salt; Corn flakes; Corn flour; 
Corn meal; Corn [milled]; Corn [roasted]; 
Couscous [semolina]; Crackers; Curry [spice]; 
Custard; Dressings for salad; Edible ices; 
Essences for foodstuffs [except etheric 
essences and essential oils]; Farinaceous food 
pastes; Farinaceous foods; Ferments for pastes; 
Flavorings, other than essential oils; 
Flavorings, other than essential oils, for 
beverages; Flavorings, other than essential 
oils, for cakes; Flour for food; Flour-milling 
products; Fondants [confectionery]; Frozen 
yogurt [confectionery ices]; Fruit jellies 
[confectionery]; Ginger [spice]; Gingerbread; 
Glucose for food; Gluten for food; Golden 
syrup; Groats for human food; Gruel, with a 
milk base, for food; Halvah; Honey; Husked 
barley; Husked oats; Ice cream; Ice for 
refreshment; Ice, natural or artificial; Iced 
tea; Infusions, not medicinal; Ketchup [sauce]; 
Leaven; Liquorice [confectionery]; Lozenges 
[confectionery]; Macaroni; Macaroons [pastry]; 
Malt biscuits; Malt extract for food; Malt for 
human consumption; Maltose; Marzipan; 
Mayonnaise; Meal; Meat gravies; Meat pies; Meat 
tenderizers, for household purposes; Mint for 
confectionery; Molasses for food; Muesli; 
Mustard; Mustard meal; Noodles; Nutmegs; Oat 
flakes; Oat-based food; Oatmeal; Crushed Oats; 
Pancakes; Pasta; Pastilles [confectionery]; 
Pastries; Pastry; Pasty; Peanut confectionery; 
Pepper; Peppermint sweets; Peppers 
[seasonings]; Petit-beurre biscuits; Petits 
fours [cakes]; Pies; Pizzas; Popcorn; Potato 
flour for food; Powders for ice cream; 
Pralines; Propolis [bee glue] for human 
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consumption; Puddings; Quiches; Ravioli; Relish 
[condiment]; Ribbon vermicelli; Rice; Rice 
cakes; Royal jelly for human consumption [not 
for medical purposes]; Rusks; Saffron 
[seasoning]; Sago; Salt for preserving 
foodstuffs; Sandwiches; Sauces [condiments]; 
Sausage binding materials; Sea water [for 
cooking]; Seasonings; Semolina; Sherbets 
[ices]; Soya flour; Soya sauce; Spaghetti; 
Spices; Spring rolls; Star aniseed; Starch for 
food; Starch products for food; Stick liquorice 
[confectionery]; Preparations for stiffening 
whipped cream; Sugar; Sugar confectionery; 
Sushi; Natural sweeteners; Sweetmeats [candy]; 
Tabbouleh; Tacos; Tapioca; Tapioca flour for 
food; Tarts; Tea; Tea-based beverages; 
Thickening agents for cooking foodstuffs; 
Tomato sauce; Tortillas; Turmeric for food; 
Unleavened bread; Vanilla [flavoring]; Vanillin 
[vanilla substitute]; Vegetal preparations for 
use as coffee substitutes; Vermicelli 
[noodles]; Vinegar; Waffles; Weeds [condiment]; 
Wheat flour; Yeast; Yeast in pill form, not for 
medical use.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 4 
Wax for skis; 
 
Class 5 
Babies' diapers of paper and cellulose 
[disposable]; Babies' napkin-pants [diaper-
pants] of paper and cellulose [disposable]; 
Babies' napkins of paper and cellulose 
[disposable]; Babies' napkins of textile; 
Babies' pants. 
 
Class 8 
Scrapers for skis. 
 
Class 14 
Chaplets; Rosaries. 
 
Class 16 
Address plates for addressing machines; Address 
stamps; Addressing machines; Adhesive bands for 
stationery or household purposes; Adhesive tape 
dispensers [office requisites]; Adhesive tapes 
for stationery or household purposes; Adhesives 
[glues] for stationery or household purposes; 
Advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
Albums; Almanacs; Announcement cards 
[stationery]; Aquarelles;; Architects' models; 
Artists' watercolor saucers; Atlases; Conical 
paper bags; Bags [envelopes, pouches] of paper 
or plastics, for packaging; Bags for microwave 
cooking; Balls for ball-point pens; Bibs of 
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paper; Binding strips [bookbinding]; Biological 
samples for use in microscopy [teaching 
material]; Blackboards; Blotters; Blueprints; 
Bookbinding apparatus and machines [office 
equipment]; Bookbinding cloth; Bookbinding 
cords; Bookbinding material; Bookbindings; 
Bookends; Booklets; Bookmarkers; Books; Bottle 
envelopes of cardboard or paper; Bottle 
wrappers of cardboard or paper; Boxes for pens; 
Boxes of cardboard or paper; Plastic bubble 
packs [for wrapping or packaging]; Cabinets for 
stationery [office requisites]; Calculating 
tables; Calendars; Canvas for painting; Carbon 
paper; Cardboard; Cardboard articles; Cardboard 
tubes; Cases for stamps [seals]; Catalogues; 
Chalk for lithography; Chalk holders; Charcoal 
pencils; Chart pointers, non-electronic; 
Charts; Chromolithographs [chromos]; Cigar 
bands; Clipboards; Clips for offices; Coasters 
of paper; Paper coffee filters; Comic books; 
Compasses for drawing; Composing frames 
[printing]; Composing sticks; Copying paper 
[stationery]; Correcting fluids [office 
requisites]; Correcting ink [heliography]; 
Covers [stationery]; Cream containers of paper; 
Credit card imprinters, non-electric; Document 
laminators for office use; Drawer liners of 
paper [perfumed or not]; Drawing boards; 
Drawing instruments; Drawing materials; Drawing 
pads; Drawing pens; Drawing pins; Drawing sets; 
Drawing squares; Drawing T-squares; 
Duplicators; Elastic bands for offices; 
Electrocardiograph paper; Electrotypes; 
Embroidery designs [patterns]; Engraving 
plates; Engravings; Envelope sealing machines, 
for offices; Envelopes [stationery]; Erasing 
products; Erasing shields; Etching needles; 
Etchings; Fabrics for bookbinding; Face towels 
of paper; Figurines [statuettes] of papier 
mâché; Files [office requisites]; Filter paper; 
Filtering materials [paper]; Paper coffee 
filters; Finger-stalls [office requisites]; 
Flags of paper; Flower-pot covers of paper; 
Folders for papers; Folders [stationery]; Forms 
[printed]; Fountain pens; Franking machines 
[stamping machines]; French curves; Galley 
racks [printing]; Garbage bags [of paper or of 
plastics]; Geographical maps; Glue for 
stationery or household purposes; Gluten [glue] 
for stationery or household purposes; Graining 
combs; Graphic prints; Graphic representations; 
Graphic reproductions; Greeting cards; Gummed 
cloth for stationery purposes; Gummed tape 
[stationery]; Gums [adhesives] for stationery 
or household purposes; Hand labelling 
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appliances; Handkerchiefs of paper; Hand-rests 
for painters; Handwriting specimens for 
copying; Hat boxes of cardboard; Hectographs; 
Histological sections for teaching purposes; 
Holders for checkbooks; Holders for stamps 
[seals]; House painters' rollers; Hygienic 
paper; Index cards [stationery]; Indexes; 
Indian inks; Ink; Ink sticks; Ink stones [ink 
reservoirs]; Inking pads; Inking ribbons; 
Inking ribbons for computer printers; Inking 
sheets for document reproducing machines; 
Inking sheets for duplicators; Inkstands; 
Inkwells; Isinglass for stationery or household 
purposes; Jackets for papers; Labels, not of 
textile; Ledgers [books]; Letter trays; 
Lithographic stones; Lithographic works of art; 
Lithographs; Loose-leaf binders; Luminous 
paper; Magazines [periodicals]; Manifolds 
[stationery]; Manuals [handbooks]; Marking 
chalk; Mats for beer glasses; Mimeograph 
apparatus and machines; Modelling clay; 
Modelling materials; Modelling paste; Modelling 
wax, not for dental purposes; Moisteners for 
gummed surfaces [office requisites]; Moisteners 
[office requisites]; Apparatus for mounting 
photographs; Musical greeting cards; 
Newsletters; Newspapers; Nibs; Nibs of gold; 
Note books; Numbering apparatus; Numbers 
[type]; Obliterating stamps; Office 
perforators; Office requisites, except 
furniture; Oleographs; Packaging material made 
of starches; Packing paper; Pads [stationery]; 
Paint boxes [articles for use in school]; 
Paintbrushes; Painters' brushes; Painters' 
easels; Paintings [pictures] framed or 
unframed; Palettes for painters; Pamphlets; 
Pantographs [drawing instruments]; Paper; Paper 
bows; Paper clasps; Paper for recording 
machines; Paper knives [cutters] [office 
requisites]; Paper ribbons; Paper sheets 
[stationery]; Paper shredders [for office use]; 
Paper tapes and cards for the recordal of 
computer programmes; Paper-clips; Paperweights; 
Papier mâché; Parchment paper; Passport 
holders; Pastels [crayons]; Pastes for 
stationery or household purposes; Patterns for 
dressmaking; Patterns for making clothes; Pen 
cases; Pen clips; Pen wipers; Pencil holders; 
Pencil lead holders; Pencil leads; Pencil 
sharpeners [electric or non-electric]; Pencil 
sharpening machines [electric or non-electric]; 
Pencils; Penholders; Pens [office requisites]; 
Perforated cards for Jacquard looms; 
Periodicals; Photo-engravings; Photograph 
stands; Photographs; Pictures; Placards of 
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paper or cardboard; Place mats of paper; Plans; 
Plastic cling film, extensible, for 
palletization; Plastic film for wrapping; 
Plastics for modelling; Portraits; Postage 
stamps; Postcards; Posters; Printed matter; 
Printed publications; Printed timetables; 
Printers' blankets, not of textile; Printers' 
reglets; Printing blocks; Printing sets, 
portable [office requisites]; Printing type; 
Prints [engravings]; Prospectuses; Punches 
[office requisites]; Paper for radiograms; 
Rollers for typewriters; Rubber erasers; 
Drawing rulers; School supplies [stationery]; 
Scrapbooks; Scrapers [erasers] for offices; 
Sealing compounds for stationery purposes; 
Sealing machines for offices; Sealing stamps; 
Sealing wafers; Sealing wax; Seals [stamps]; 
Self-adhesive tapes for stationery or household 
purposes; Sheets of reclaimed cellulose for 
wrapping; Shields [paper seals]; Signboards of 
paper or cardboard; Silver paper; Slate 
pencils; Song books; Spools for inking ribbons; 
Square rulers; Stamp pads; Stamp stands; Stamps 
[seals]; Stands for pens and pencils; Staples 
for offices; Stapling presses [office 
requisites]; Starch paste [adhesive] for 
stationery or household purposes; Stationery; 
Steatite [tailor's chalk]; Steel letters; Steel 
pens; Stencil cases; Stencil plates; Stencils; 
Stencils [stationery]; Stickers [stationery]; 
Table cloths of paper; Table linen of paper; 
Table mats of paper; Table napkins of paper; 
Tags for index cards; Tailors' chalk; Teaching 
materials [except apparatus]; Tear-off 
calendars; Terrestrial globes; Thumbtacks; 
Tickets; Tissues of paper for removing make-up; 
Toilet paper; Towels of paper; Tracing cloth; 
Tracing needles for drawing purposes; Tracing 
paper; Tracing patterns; Transfers 
[decalcomanias]; Transparencies [stationery]; 
Trays for sorting and counting money; Type 
[numerals and letters]; Typewriter keys; 
Typewriter ribbons; Typewriters [electric or 
non-electric]; Vignetting apparatus; Viscose 
sheets for wrapping; Watercolors [paintings]; 
Waxed paper; Wood pulp board [stationery]; Wood 
pulp paper; Wrappers [stationery]; Wrapping 
paper; Wristbands for the retention of writing 
instruments; Writing board erasers; Writing 
brushes; Writing cases [sets]; Writing cases 
[stationery]; Writing chalk; Writing 
instruments; Writing materials; Writing or 
drawing books; Writing pads; Writing paper; 
Writing slates; Writing tablets; Xuan paper 
[for Chinese painting and calligraphy]. 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/37                公布日期 Publication Date: 01-04-2022  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

40/51   
 
 

 
Class 21 
Auarium hoods; Indoor terrariums [vivariums]; 
Tanks [indoor aquaria]. 
 
Class 24 
Napkins of paper for removing make-up. 
 
Class 25 
Aprons [clothing]; Ascots; Bandanas 
[neckerchiefs]; Bath robes; Bath sandals; Bath 
slippers; Bathing caps; Bathing drawers; 
Bathing suits; Bathing trunks; Beach clothes; 
Beach shoes; Belts [clothing]; Berets; Bibs, 
not of paper; Boas [necklets]; Bodices 
[lingerie]; Boot uppers; Boots; Boots for 
sports; Braces for clothing [suspenders]; 
Brassieres; Breeches [for wear]; Camisoles; Cap 
peaks; Caps [headwear]; Chasubles; Chemisettes 
[shirt fronts]; Clothing; Clothing for 
gymnastics; Clothing of imitations of leather; 
Clothing of leather; Coats; Collar protectors; 
Collars [clothing]; Combinations [clothing]; 
Corselets; Corsets [underclothing]; Cuffs; 
Cyclists' clothing; Detachable collars; Drawers 
[clothing]; Dress shields; Dressing gowns; Ear 
muffs [clothing]; Esparto shoes or sandals; 
Fishing vests; Fittings of metal for shoes and 
boots; Football shoes; Footmuffs, not 
electrically heated; Footwear; Footwear uppers; 
Frocks; Fur stoles; Furs [clothing]; Gabardines 
[clothing]; Gaiter straps; Gaiters; Galoshes; 
Garters; Girdles; Gloves [clothing]; Gymnastic 
shoes; Half-boots; Hat frames [skeletons]; 
Hats; Headbands [clothing]; Headgear for wear; 
Heelpieces for boots and shoes; Heelpieces for 
stockings; Heels; Hoods [clothing]; Hosiery; 
Inner soles; Jackets [clothing]; Jerseys 
[clothing]; Jumpers [shirt fronts]; Knitwear 
[clothing]; Lace boots; Layettes [clothing]; 
Leggings; Liveries; Maniples; Mantillas; 
Masquerade costumes; Miters [hats]; Mittens; 
Money belts [clothing]; Motorists' clothing; 
Muffs [clothing]; Neckties; Non-slipping 
devices for boots and shoes; Outerclothing; 
Overalls; Overcoats; Pants; Paper clothing; 
Parkas; Pelerines; Pelisses; Petticoats; Pocket 
squares; Pockets for clothing; Pullovers; 
Pajamas; Ready-made clothing; Ready-made 
linings [parts of clothing]; Sandals; Saris; 
Sashes for wear; Scarves; Shawls; Shirt fronts; 
Shirt yokes; Shirts; Shoes; Shoulder wraps; 
Shower caps; Singlets; Ski boots; Skirts; Skull 
caps; Slippers; Slips [undergarments]; Smocks; 
Sock suspenders; Socks; Soles for footwear; 
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Spats; Sports jerseys; Sports shoes; Stocking 
suspenders; Stockings; Sweat-absorbent 
stockings; Studs for football boots [shoes]; 
Stuff jackets [clothing]; Suits; Sun visors; 
Sweat-absorbent underclothing [underwear]; 
Sweaters; Swimsuits; Teddies [undergarments]; 
Tee-shirts; Tights; Tips for footwear; Togas; 
Top hats; Topcoats; Trouser straps; Trousers; 
Turbans; Underpants; Underwear; Uniforms; Veils 
[clothing]; Vests; Waistcoats; Waterproof 
clothing; Welts for boots and shoes; Wet suits 
for water-skiing; Wimples; Wooden shoes; 
Wristbands [clothing]; Skating boots with 
skates attached. 
 
Class 28 
Air pistols [toys]; Amusement machines, 
automatic and coin-operated; Archery 
implements; Automatic games other than those 
adapted for use with television receivers only; 
Apparatus for electronic games other than those 
adapted for use with television receivers only; 
Backgammon games; Bags especially designed for 
skis and surfboards; Artificial fishing bait; 
Balls for games; Small balls for games; Bar-
bells; Baseball gloves; Bats for games; Batting 
gloves [accessories for games]; Bells for 
Christmas trees; Billiard balls; Billiard cue 
tips; Billiard cues; Billiard markers; Billiard 
table cushions; Billiard tables; Bingo cards; 
Bite indicators [fishing tackle]; Bite sensors 
[fishing tackle]; Bladders of balls for games; 
Board games; Bob-sleighs; Body boards; Body-
building apparatus; Body-training apparatus; 
Bowling apparatus and machinery; Bows for 
archery; Boxing gloves; Building blocks [toys]; 
Building games; Butterfly nets; Candle holders 
for Christmas trees; Caps for pistols [toys]; 
Chalk for billiard cues; Checkerboards; 
Checkers [games]; Chess games; Chessboards; 
Chest expanders [exercisers]; Christmas tree 
stands; Christmas trees of synthetic material; 
Clay pigeon traps; Clay pigeons [targets]; 
Climbers' harness; Coin-operated billiard 
tables; Confetti; Conjuring apparatus; Cosaques 
[toy fireworks]; Counters [discs] for games; 
Creels [fishing equipment]; Cricket bags; Cups 
for dice; Darts; Decoys for hunting or fishing; 
Detonating caps [toys]; Dice; Discuses for 
sports; Divot repair tools [golf accessories]; 
Dolls; Dolls' beds; Dolls' clothes; Dolls' 
feeding bottles; Dolls' houses; Dolls' rooms; 
Dominoes; Draughtboards; Draughts [games]; 
Dumb-bells; Edges of skis; Elbow guards [sports 
articles]; Explosive bonbons [Christmas 
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crackers]; Fairground ride apparatus; Fencing 
gauntlets; Fencing masks; Fencing weapons; Fish 
hooks; Fishing tackle; Flippers for swimming; 
Floats for fishing; Flying discs [toys]; Foils 
for fencing; Games; Fencing gloves; Gloves for 
games; Golf bags, with or without wheels; Golf 
clubs; Golf gloves; Gut for fishing; Guts for 
rackets; Appliances for gymnastics; Hand-held 
typed electronic games with liquid crystal 
display; Hang gliders; Harness for sailboards; 
Harpoon guns [sports articles]; Hockey sticks; 
Horseshoe games; Hunting game calls; Ice 
skates; In-line roller skates; Jigsaw puzzles; 
Kaleidoscopes; Kite reels; Kites; Knee guards 
[sports articles]; Landing nets for anglers; 
Lines for fishing; Lures for hunting or 
fishing; Mah-jong; Marbles for games; 
Marionettes; Masts for sailboards; Mobiles 
[toys]; Nets for sports; Ninepins; Novelties 
for parties, dances [party favors]; Ornaments 
for Christmas trees [except illumination 
articles and confectionery]; Paintball guns 
[sporting apparatus]; Paintballs [ammunition 
for paintball guns] [sporting apparatus]; 
Paragliders; Parlor games; Percussion caps 
[toys]; Machines for physical exercises; 
Piñatas; Pitch mark repair tools [golf 
accessories]; Play balloons; Playing balls; 
Playing cards; Plush toys; Practical jokes 
[novelties]; Protective paddings [parts of 
sports suits]; Punching bags; Puppets; Quoits; 
Rackets; Radio-controlled toy vehicles; Rattles 
[playthings]; Reels for fishing; Body 
rehabilitation apparatus; Ring games; Rocking 
horses; Rods for fishing; Roller skates; 
Rollers for stationary exercise bicycles; Rosin 
used by athletes; Roulette wheels; Sailboards; 
Scale model vehicles; Scooters [toys]; Seal 
skins [coverings for skis]; Shin guards [sports 
articles]; Shuttlecocks; Skateboards; Ski 
bindings; Skis; Skittles; Skittles [games]; 
Sleighs [sports articles]; Slides [playthings]; 
Sling shots [sports articles]; Artificial snow 
for Christmas trees; Snow globes; Snowshoes; 
Soap bubbles [toys]; Sole coverings for skis; 
Spinning tops [toys]; Spring boards [sporting 
articles]; Starting blocks [for sports]; 
Stationary exercise bicycles; Strings for 
rackets; Surf boards; Surf skis; Surfboard 
leashes; Swimming pools [play articles]; 
Swings; Tables for indoor football; Tables for 
table tennis; Targets; Teddy bears; Tennis ball 
throwing apparatus; Tennis nets; Theatrical 
masks; Toy masks; Toy pistols; Toy vehicles; 
Toys; Toys for domestic pets; Twirling batons; 
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Waterskis; Weight lifting belts [sports 
articles]. 
 
Class 30 
Allspice; Almond confectionery; Almond paste; 
Aniseed; Aromatic preparations for food; 
Artificial coffee; Crushed barley; Barley meal; 
Bean meal; Beer vinegar; Binding agents for ice 
cream [edible ices]; Biscuits; Bread; Bread 
rolls; Breadcrumbs; Buns; Cake paste; Cake 
powder; Cakes; Edible decorations for cakes; 
Candy for food; Capers; Caramels [candy]; 
Celery salt; Cereal preparations; Chewing gum, 
not for medical purposes; Chicory [coffee 
substitute]; Chips [cereal products]; 
Chocolate; Chocolate beverages with milk; 
Chocolate-based beverages; Chow-chow 
[condiment]; Chutneys [condiments]; Cinnamon 
[spice]; Cloves [spice]; Cocoa; Cocoa beverages 
with milk; Cocoa products; Cocoa-based 
beverages; Coffee; Coffee beverages with milk; 
Coffee flavorings; Unroasted coffee; Coffee-
based beverages; Condiments; Confectionery; 
Confectionery for decorating Christmas trees; 
Cookies; Cooking salt; Corn flakes; Corn flour; 
Corn meal; Corn [milled]; Corn [roasted]; 
Couscous [semolina]; Crackers; Curry [spice]; 
Custard; Dressings for salad; Edible ices; 
Essences for foodstuffs [except etheric 
essences and essential oils]; Farinaceous food 
pastes; Farinaceous foods; Ferments for pastes; 
Flavorings, other than essential oils; 
Flavorings, other than essential oils, for 
beverages; Flavorings, other than essential 
oils, for cakes; Flour for food; Flour-milling 
products; Fondants [confectionery]; Frozen 
yogurt [confectionery ices]; Fruit jellies 
[confectionery]; Ginger [spice]; Gingerbread; 
Glucose for food; Gluten for food; Golden 
syrup; Groats for human food; Gruel, with a 
milk base, for food; Halvah; Honey; Husked 
barley; Husked oats; Ice cream; Ice for 
refreshment; Ice, natural or artificial; Iced 
tea; Infusions, not medicinal; Ketchup [sauce]; 
Leaven; Liquorice [confectionery]; Lozenges 
[confectionery]; Macaroni; Macaroons [pastry]; 
Malt biscuits; Malt extract for food; Malt for 
human consumption; Maltose; Marzipan; 
Mayonnaise; Meal; Meat gravies; Meat pies; Meat 
tenderizers, for household purposes; Mint for 
confectionery; Molasses for food; Muesli; 
Mustard; Mustard meal; Noodles; Nutmegs; Oat 
flakes; Oat-based food; Oatmeal; Crushed Oats; 
Pancakes; Pasta; Pastilles [confectionery]; 
Pastries; Pastry; Pasty; Peanut confectionery; 
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Pepper; Peppermint sweets; Peppers 
[seasonings]; Petit-beurre biscuits; Petits 
fours [cakes]; Pies; Pizzas; Popcorn; Potato 
flour for food; Powders for ice cream; 
Pralines; Propolis [bee glue] for human 
consumption; Puddings; Quiches; Ravioli; Relish 
[condiment]; Ribbon vermicelli; Rice; Rice 
cakes; Royal jelly for human consumption [not 
for medical purposes]; Rusks; Saffron 
[seasoning]; Sago; Salt for preserving 
foodstuffs; Sandwiches; Sauces [condiments]; 
Sausage binding materials; Sea water [for 
cooking]; Seasonings; Semolina; Sherbets 
[ices]; Soya flour; Soya sauce; Spaghetti; 
Spices; Spring rolls; Star aniseed; Starch for 
food; Starch products for food; Stick liquorice 
[confectionery]; Preparations for stiffening 
whipped cream; Sugar; Sugar confectionery; 
Sushi; Natural sweeteners; Sweetmeats [candy]; 
Tabbouleh; Tacos; Tapioca; Tapioca flour for 
food; Tarts; Tea; Tea-based beverages; 
Thickening agents for cooking foodstuffs; 
Tomato sauce; Tortillas; Turmeric for food; 
Unleavened bread; Vanilla [flavoring]; Vanillin 
[vanilla substitute]; Vegetal preparations for 
use as coffee substitutes; Vermicelli 
[noodles]; Vinegar; Waffles; Weeds [condiment]; 
Wheat flour; Yeast; Yeast in pill form, not for 
medical use.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

300393002 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Qingdao Haishang Zhicai Management Consulting 
Co., Ltd. 
Haier Industrial Park, No.1 Haier Road, Laoshan 
District, Qingdao City, Shandong Province, 
China 
CHINA 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

KANGXIN IP LIMITED 
812 Silvercord, Tower 1, 
30 Canton Road, Tsimshatsui, Kowloon, Hong Kong 
HONG KONG 
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[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

6,8,10,12,14,16,17,21,28 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16, 17, 21, 28 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 6 
alloys of common metal; sheets and plates of 
metal; ducts of metal for ventilating and air 
conditioning installations; buildings of metal; 
building materials of metal; building boards of 
metal; aluminous-plastic board [aluminum 
predominating]; wire of common metal; cable 
joints of metal, non-electric; close collets; 
screws of metal; nuts of metal; nails; door 
stops of metal; latch bars of metal; fittings 
of metal for furniture; fittings of metal for 
windows; door handles of metal; hardware of 
metal; locks [other than electric] of metal; 
keys; safes [strong boxes]; chests of metal for 
food; springs [metal hardware]; tanks of metal; 
signboards of metal; chains for dogs; 
identification bracelets of metal, for 
hospitals; works of art of common metal; 
monuments of metal for tombs; all included in 
Class 6. 
 
Class 8 
abrading instruments [hand instruments]; 
agricultural implements [hand-operated]; garden 
tools [hand-operated]; appliances and 
instruments for slaughtering butchers' animals; 
harpoons for fishing; beard clippers; nail 
files, electric; hair clippers for personal use 
[electric and non-electric]; manicure sets; 
depilation appliances, electric and non-
electric; manicure sets, electric; hand tools, 
hand-operated; guns, hand-operated, for the 
extrusion of mastics; hand pumps; handiwork 
packer; graving tools [hand tools]; lettering 
pen; shears; side arms [other than firearms] ; 
table cutlerys [knives, forks and spoons]; 
knives; all included in Class 8. 
 
Class 10 
medical apparatus and instruments; vibromassage 
apparatus; physical exercise apparatus, for 
medical purposes; esthetic massage apparatus; 
dental apparatus; roentgen apparatus for 
medical purposes; galvanic therapeutic 
appliances; physiotherapy apparatus; hearing 
aids; furniture especially made for medical 
purposes; respirators; feeding bottles; 
condoms; artificial limbs; orthopedic articles; 
suture materials; all included in Class 10. 
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Class 12 
rolling stock for railways; vehicles for 
locomotion by land, air, water or rail; 
automobiles; propulsion mechanisms for land 
vehicles; upholstery for vehicles; cycle cars; 
motorcycles; vehicle wheels; bicycles; carrier 
tricycles; pumps for bicycles and cycles; 
funiculars; luggage trucks; baby carriages; 
shopping trolleys; tires for vehicle wheels; 
repair outfits for inner tubes; air vehicles; 
aeronautical apparatus, machines and 
appliances; boats; sleighs [vehicles]; all 
included in Class 12. 
 
Class 14 
alloys of precious metal; household utensils of 
precious metal; table plates of precious metal; 
ornaments [jewelry]; works of art of precious 
metal; horn, bone, teeth, shell jewelry; 
clocks; wristwatches; kitchen utensils of 
precious metal; electronic all ages desk 
calendar; all included in Class 14. 
 
Class 16 
paper; carbon paper; hygienic paper; 
advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
labels, not of textile; sealing wafers; 
envelopes [stationery]; writing tablets; 
business cards; greeting cards; printed matter; 
notebooks; printed publications; posters; 
prospectuses; newspapers; magazines 
[periodicals]; publicizing picture; bags for 
microwave cooking; carton; keep fresh film; 
paper shredders [for office use]; stationery; 
ink; self-adhesive tapes for stationery or 
household purposes; drawing instruments; 
drawing materials; inking ribbons; 
electromotion absorb dust brush; architects' 
models; indoor aquaria; indoor terrariums 
[vivariums]; rosaries; all included in Class 
16. 
 
Class 17 
synthetic rubber; sealant compounds for joints; 
adhesive bands other than stationery and not 
for medical or household purposes; compressed 
air pipe fittings, not of metal; gum, raw or 
partly processed; plastic boards [not for 
building]; plastic film, not for wrapping; 
rubber hammers; storage gas bursa; flexible 
tubes [not of metal]; insulating building 
materials against moisture; soundproofing 
materials; fiberglass heat preservation boards 
and pipes; insulating materials; packing 
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[cushioning, stuffing] materials of rubber or 
plastics; all included in Class 17. 
 
Class 21 
containers for household or kitchen use [except 
in precious metal]; kitchen utensils, not of 
precious metal; services [tableware], not of 
precious metal; cups of paper or plastic; 
porcelain enamel utensils; plastic utensils; 
glassware; ceramics for household purposes; 
works of art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or 
glass; liqueur sets; tea services, not of 
precious metal; coffee services, not of 
precious metal; toilet utensils; clothes racks 
[for drying]; dustbins; drying racks for 
washing; ironing boards; toilet paper holders; 
soap boxes; baby baths [portable]; combs; 
brushes; brushes, electric [except parts of 
machines]; toothbrushes, electric; dust laying 
pads for household use; toothpick holders, not 
of precious metal; cosmetic utensils; thermally 
insulated containers for food; vessels of metal 
for making ices and iced drinks; kettles, non-
electric; portable coldboxes, non-electric; 
cleaning instruments [hand-operated]; cooking 
utensils, non-electric; ice cube molds; all 
included in Class 21. 
 
Class 28 
games; kites; electromotion playing car; toys; 
brainpower toy; fire flower toy; chess games; 
playing cards; automatic mah-jong table 
[machine]; balls for games; bats for games; 
ball and racket bags; body-training apparatus; 
archery implements; machines for physical 
exercises; whistles; swimming pools [play 
articles]; plastic racetrack; batting gloves 
[accessories for games]; body protectors [sport 
articles]; roller skates; ornaments for 
Christmas trees [except illumination articles 
and confectionery]; fishing tackle; racket 
sweatbands; all included in Class 28.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 6 
alloys of common metal; sheets and plates of 
metal; ducts of metal for ventilating and air 
conditioning installations; buildings of metal; 
building materials of metal; building boards of 
metal; aluminous-plastic board [aluminum 
predominating]; wire of common metal; cable 
joints of metal, non-electric; close collets; 
screws of metal; nuts of metal; nails; door 
stops of metal; latch bars of metal; fittings 
of metal for furniture; fittings of metal for 
windows; door handles of metal; hardware of 
metal; locks [other than electric] of metal; 
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keys; safes [strong boxes]; chests of metal for 
food; springs [metal hardware]; tanks of metal; 
signboards of metal; chains for dogs; 
identification bracelets of metal, for 
hospitals; works of art of common metal; 
monuments of metal for tombs; all included in 
Class 6. 
 
Class 8 
abrading instruments [hand instruments]; 
agricultural implements [hand-operated]; garden 
tools [hand-operated]; appliances and 
instruments for slaughtering butchers' animals; 
harpoons for fishing; beard clippers; nail 
files, electric; hair clippers for personal use 
[electric and non-electric]; manicure sets; 
depilation appliances, electric and non-
electric; manicure sets, electric; hand tools, 
hand-operated; guns, hand-operated, for the 
extrusion of mastics; hand pumps; handiwork 
packer; graving tools [hand tools]; lettering 
pen; shears; side arms [other than firearms] ; 
table cutlerys [knives, forks and spoons]; 
knives; all included in Class 8. 
 
Class 10 
medical apparatus and instruments; vibromassage 
apparatus; physical exercise apparatus, for 
medical purposes; esthetic massage apparatus; 
dental apparatus; roentgen apparatus for 
medical purposes; galvanic therapeutic 
appliances; physiotherapy apparatus; hearing 
aids; furniture especially made for medical 
purposes; respirators; feeding bottles; 
condoms; artificial limbs; orthopedic articles; 
suture materials; all included in Class 10. 
 
Class 12 
rolling stock for railways; vehicles for 
locomotion by land, air, water or rail; 
automobiles; propulsion mechanisms for land 
vehicles; upholstery for vehicles; cycle cars; 
motorcycles; vehicle wheels; bicycles; carrier 
tricycles; pumps for bicycles and cycles; 
funiculars; luggage trucks; baby carriages; 
shopping trolleys; tires for vehicle wheels; 
repair outfits for inner tubes; air vehicles; 
aeronautical apparatus, machines and 
appliances; boats; sleighs [vehicles]; all 
included in Class 12. 
 
Class 14 
alloys of precious metal; ornaments [jewelry]; 
works of art of precious metal; horn, bone, 
teeth, shell jewelry; clocks; wristwatches; 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/37                公布日期 Publication Date: 01-04-2022  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

49/51   
 
 

rosaries; all included in Class 14. 
 
Class 16 
paper; carbon paper; hygienic paper; 
advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
labels, not of textile; sealing wafers; 
envelopes [stationery]; writing tablets; 
business cards; greeting cards; printed matter; 
notebooks; printed publications; posters; 
prospectuses; newspapers; magazines 
[periodicals]; publicizing picture; bags for 
microwave cooking; carton; keep fresh film; 
paper shredders [for office use]; stationery; 
ink; self-adhesive tapes for stationery or 
household purposes; drawing instruments; 
drawing materials; inking ribbons; architects' 
models; electronic all ages desk calendar; all 
included in Class 16. 
 
Class 17 
synthetic rubber; sealant compounds for joints; 
adhesive bands other than stationery and not 
for medical or household purposes; compressed 
air pipe fittings, not of metal; gum, raw or 
partly processed; plastic boards [not for 
building]; plastic film, not for wrapping; 
rubber hammers; storage gas bursa; flexible 
tubes [not of metal]; insulating building 
materials against moisture; soundproofing 
materials; fiberglass heat preservation boards 
and pipes; insulating materials; packing 
[cushioning, stuffing] materials of rubber or 
plastics; all included in Class 17. 
 
Class 21 
containers for household or kitchen use [except 
in precious metal]; kitchen utensils, not of 
precious metal; services [tableware], not of 
precious metal; cups of paper or plastic; 
porcelain enamel utensils; plastic utensils; 
glassware; ceramics for household purposes; 
works of art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or 
glass; liqueur sets; tea services, not of 
precious metal; coffee services, not of 
precious metal; toilet utensils; clothes racks 
[for drying]; dustbins; drying racks for 
washing; ironing boards; toilet paper holders; 
soap boxes; baby baths [portable]; combs; 
brushes; brushes, electric [except parts of 
machines]; toothbrushes, electric; dust laying 
pads for household use; toothpick holders, not 
of precious metal; cosmetic utensils; thermally 
insulated containers for food; vessels of metal 
for making ices and iced drinks; kettles, non-
electric; portable coldboxes, non-electric; 
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cleaning instruments [hand-operated]; cooking 
utensils, non-electric; ice cube molds; 
household utensils of precious metal; table 
plates of precious metal; kitchen utensils of 
precious metal; electromotion absorb dust 
brush; indoor aquaria; indoor terrariums 
[vivariums]; all included in Class 21. 
 
Class 28 
games; kites; electromotion playing car; toys; 
brainpower toy; fire flower toy; chess games; 
playing cards; automatic mah-jong table 
[machine]; balls for games; bats for games; 
ball and racket bags; body-training apparatus; 
archery implements; machines for physical 
exercises; whistles; swimming pools [play 
articles]; plastic racetrack; batting gloves 
[accessories for games]; body protectors [sport 
articles]; roller skates; ornaments for 
Christmas trees [except illumination articles 
and confectionery]; fishing tackle; racket 
sweatbands; all included in Class 28.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

301276506 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

得力集團有限公司 
浙江省寧波市寧海縣得力工業園 
CHINA 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

STANDARD HK ENTERPRISE REGISTRATION SERVICES 
COMPANY LIMITED 
UNIT15C, HUA CHIAO COMMERCIAL CENTRE, 
678 NATHAN ROAD MONGKOK, KOWLOON 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

16 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

14, 16 
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[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 16 
Paper; table napkins of paper; carbon paper; 
cardboard articles; note books; paper sheets 
(stationery); prospectuses; wrapping paper; 
paper knives (office requisites); pencil 
sharpeners; paper staplers; office requisites, 
except furniture; stationery; ink; pads 
(stationery); writing instruments; adhesives 
(glues) for stationery or household purposes; 
drawing instruments; drawing materials; 
franking machines (stamping machines); teaching 
materials (except apparatus); architectural 
models; chaplets.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 14 
Chaplets. 
 
Class 16 
Paper; table napkins of paper; carbon paper; 
cardboard articles; note books; paper sheets 
(stationery); prospectuses; wrapping paper; 
paper knives (office requisites); pencil 
sharpeners; paper staplers; office requisites, 
except furniture; stationery; ink; pads 
(stationery); writing instruments; adhesives 
(glues) for stationery or household purposes; 
drawing instruments; drawing materials; 
franking machines (stamping machines); teaching 
materials (except apparatus); architectural 
models.  

   
 


